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Basic Information 
Name of Non-Attainment City Meerut 

Sate/ Union Territory Uttar Pradesh 

Name of Nodal Officer at PCB/ PCC Chief Environmental Officer 

Email Id ceolab@uppcb.com 
Contact Number 0522-2720832 

Date 31-12-2021      

Action Point 
Code 

Sector Total Number 
of Actions 

Number of 
Actions 

Completed  

Number of 
Actions Under 

Progress 

CB CAPACITY BUILDING, 
MONITORING NETWORK AND 
SOURCE APPORTIONMENT 

12 3 6 

PO PUBLIC OUTREACH 6 5 1 

RD/ C&D ROAD DUST AND 
CONTRUCTION & 
DEMOLITION  

40 30 10 

VE VEHICLES 39 28 11 

IP INDUSTRIES 40 32 8 

BB/DF WASTE AND BIOMASS- 
DUMPING AND BURNING 

23 18 5 

AQ AIR QUALITY DATA 9 9 0 
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1. Capacity Building 
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CB1 Installation & Commissioning of Monitoring Stations 

CB
1.1 

CAAQMS 

03 CAAQMS are 
established and 
functional in Meerut 
City. 02 CAAQMS more 
required as per CPCB 
norms 

05 
CAAQMS 

Feb-22 No 
02 
CAAQMS 

Num
ber 

Yes 

List of 
CAAQMS 
attached 
as 
Annexure 
CB1 

400Lakh
s (With 
purchase, 
installati
on and 
05 years 
of O & M) 

dema
nd 

raise
d 

under 
XV FC  

dema
nd 

raise
d 

under 
XV FC  

_ _ 

CB
1.2 

Manual Stations 

02 Manual Stations are 
established and are 
functional at following 
locations: 

03 
Manual 
Stations 

Mar-22 Yes 
01 
Manual 
Station 

Num
ber  

Yes 

Data is 
available 
on UPPCB 
website.  
http://ww
w.uppcb.c
om/ambie
nt_quality.
htm 

Rs. 12.66 
lacs (for 
O&M per 
year) for 
03 
stations   
As per 
CPCB 
guideline
s under 
NAMP 

Rs. 
12.66 
lacs 
(for 
O&M 
per 
year) 
for 02 
statio
ns 

Rs. 
8.96L

acs  

Rs. 
8.96L

acs 
_ 

1. Begum Bridge 

2. Kaiser ganj road 

01 station required as 
per CPCB norms                               

CB3 Assessment of sources  

CB
3.1 

Emission Inventory 

Emission Inventory 
based on secondary 
data is prepared and 
Draft is approved by 

CPCB. 

Compre
hensive 
Source 

Apportio
nment 

and 
Emissio

n 
inventor
y to be 
done 
after 

receivin
g Funds 

2 Years 
after 

receivin
g fund 
from 

MoEF& 
CC/ 15th 

FC 

No 

Compre
hensive 
Source 

Apportio
nment 

and 
Emissio

n 
inventor
y to be 
done 
after 

receivin
g Funds 

Study Yes  

Details are 
attached 

as 
Annexure 

CB2 

80 

dema
nd 

raise
d 

under 
XV FC  

dema
nd 

raise
d 

under 
XV FC  

_ 0 

CB
3.3 

Source 
Apportionment Study 

CB4 Training & Capacity Building 
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CB
4.1 

Development of 
online training 
module with online 
test & certificate 
generation facility for 
training & skill 
development of public 
officials on Waste 
Management and 
ensure periodic 
trainings  

Training modules on 
Biomedical waste is 

prepared 

4 
Modules 

Complet
ed 

No 
Complet

ed 
Num
ber 

No Nil 35 Lakh 
27 

Lakh 
27 

lakh 
15 

Lakh 
_ 

CB
4.2 

Infrastructure 
development 
(Laboratory/ AQM 
Cell) 

AQM cell has already 
been established and 
functional 

Already 
establish
ed 

Complet
ed 

No 
Complet
ed  

Text Yes 

DM 
Meerut 
Order 
attached 
asAnnexu
re CB3 

Capex 
20.0 
Opex 
5.0/Year 

dema
nd 
raise
d 
under 
XV FC  

dema
nd 
raise
d 
under 
XV FC  

_ _ 

CB
4.3 

Enforcement Units 

13 Enforcement task 
forces were constituted 
by different concern 
departments like Nagar 
Nigam, Agri. Dept., 
UPPCB, and 
Development authority, 
etc.  for implementation 
of GRAP. Besides this 
demand for 
establishment of 3 
mobile enforcement 
unit is raised in 15 FC 
by UPPCB. 

13 task 
force 

complet
ed and 3 

mobile 
enforce

ment 
unit to 

be 
procure

d  

 6 
months 

after 
receivin
g grants 
from 15 

FC  

No 

 3 
mobile 

enforce
ment 

unit  

Num
ber 

Yes 

Attached 
as 
Annexure 
CB4 

72 lakh 
(@15lak
h/vehicle 
and 9 
lakh for 
O&M 
including 
Driver.) 

dema
nd 
raise
d 
under 
XV FC  

dema
nd 
raise
d 
under 
XV FC  

_ _ 

CB
4.4 

Development of 
online training 
module with online 
test & certificate 
generation facility for 
skill development for 
improving operation 
of Air Pollution 

Drafts are under 
preparation 

3 
31.12.20
22 

Yes 3 
Num
ber 

No Nil 30 Lakh 

dema
nd 
raise
d 
under 
XV FC  

dema
nd 
raise
d 
under 
XV FC  

_ _ 

5



A
ct

io
n

 P
oi

n
t 

Co
d

e 

A
ct

io
n

 P
oi

n
t 

P
re

se
n

t 
St

at
u

s 
 

 T
ar

ge
t 

T
ar

ge
t 

D
at

e 
 

D
ev

ia
ti

on
 fr

om
 

A
p

p
ro

ve
d

 A
ct

io
n

 
P

la
n

 T
ar

ge
t 

*A
n

n
u

al
 

T
ar

ge
t 

Fi
el

d
 ty

p
e 

A
tt

ac
h

m
en

t 

A
tt

ac
h

m
en

t 
Co

n
te

n
ts

 

T
ot

al
 F

u
n

d
 

re
qu

ir
ed

 (
R

s.
 

La
k

h
) 

T
ot

al
 F

u
n

d
s 

A
ll

oc
at

ed
 (

R
s.

 
La

k
h

) 

Fu
n

d
s 

re
le

as
ed

 
(R

s.
 L

ak
h

) 

Fu
n

d
s 

U
ti

li
ze

d
 

(R
s.

 L
ak

h
) 

A
d

d
it

io
n

al
 

Fu
n

d
s 

R
eq

u
ir

ed
 

(R
s.

 L
ak

h
) 

Control Systems 
installed at sources, 
operation of brick 
kilns, Cane Kohus etc. 
and ensure periodic 
trainings  

CB
4.5 

Conduct study on 
development of Green 
Infrastructures in the 
City for Identification 
of suitable green 
infrastructures for 
control of air 
pollution and 
earmarking the places 
on GIS platform along 
with a publication of a 
field guide of SOPs 

Evaluation of Proposals 
received from reputed 
institutes for 
development of Green 
infrastructure is under 
progress 

1 
As per 
Grants 
available 

No 1 Text No Nil 10 Lakhs 

As 
per 
Grant
s 
availa
ble 

As 
per 
Grant
s 
availa
ble 

As 
per 
Grant
s 
availa
ble 

As 
per 
Grant
s 
availa
ble 

CB5 
Emergency 

Response System 

1. GRAP is applicable in 
city and monitoring is 
done on a regular basis 
by DEC. 

1. GRAP 
impleme
ntation                

2. 
Develop
ment of 

1. Oct-19        
2. To be 

provided 
by 

NDMA, 
MoEF&C

1. 
No      
2. 

Yes 
as 

mat

1. GRAP 
impleme
ntation                

2. 
Develop
ment of 

Text Yes 

1. GRAP 
Implemen
tation 
report 
Annexure 
CB5. 

Not 
Required 

Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Requi

red 
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2. For the purpose of 
ERS to be developed by 

PCB, State Disaster 
Management Authority 

and Meteorological 
Department as per the 
order of Hon'ble NGT 
dated 20.11.2019, the 
disaster Management 

Authority has 
requested for 

development of a 
guideline by NDMA. 

The matter also 
reviewed by CS, GoUP 

and letter has been sent 
to NDMA, CPCB and 

MoEF&CC for issuance 
of a guideline for 

development of ERS for 
severe levels of air 

pollution. The response 
of MoEF&CC, CPCB & 

NDMA is awaited.   

ERS as 
per of 

order of 
Hon'ble 

NGT 

C & 
CPCB 

ter 
refe
rre
d to 
ND
MA, 
Mo
EF
&C
C & 
CPC

B 

ERS as 
per of 

order of 
Hon'ble 

NGT 

2. Letter 
dated 
22.12.202
0 written 
by the 
State to 
NDMA, 
CPCB & 
MoEF&CC.  
Annexure
-CB-6 

CB6 Carrying Capacity 

CB
6.1 

Assessment of 
Carrying Capacity of 
NAC 

Carrying Capacity study 
to be done after 
receiving Funds 

1 

To be 
done 
after 

receivin
g Funds 

No 1 Yes No Nil 75 0 0 0 0 

CB
6.2 

Revision of Master 
Plan on the basis of 
Carrying Capacity of 
NAC 

To be done after 
assessment of Carrying 
Capacity 

At the 
time of 
revision 
of 
Master 
Plan 

At the 
time of 
revision 
of 
Master 
Plan 

No 

At the 
time of 
revision 
of 
Master 
Plan 

Num
ber 

No Nil 0 0 0 0 0 
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2. Public Outreach 
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PO1 Public Outreach 

PO1
.1 

Daily Air Quality Public 
Information 
Dissemination System 

Real time data on Air 
quality is being made 
available on Sameer 
App 

Real 
time AQI 

on 
Sameer 
app and 
release 
of daily 
bulletin 

15 days and 
thereafter 
as regular 

activity 
(15.9.19) 

No 365 days Numbe
r 

URL Detailed 
action taken 

(https://cpcb.
nic.in//uploa
d/Downloads
/AQI_Bulletin

) 

Not 
requi
red 

Not 
requi
red 

Not 
requi
red 

Not 
requi
red 

PO1
.3 

Issue public advisory 
for prevention and 
control of air pollution 
by newspaper 
publication and radio 
jingles 

Advisory issued by 
CMO regarding 
precautions. Nagar 
nigam, Nagar palika 
parishad/panchayat 
carrying out drives for 
proper disposal and 
against waste burning 

Regular 
Activity 
as and 
when 

needed 

Regular 
Activity as 
and when 

needed 

No Regular 
activity. 
Complet

ed for 
the 

quarter 

Numbe
r 

URL 10 Weekly 
bulletins 

(uppcb.com/
weekely-
aqi.htm) 

Not 
requi
red 

Not 
requi
red 

Not 
requi
red 

Not 
requi
red 

PO1
.4 

Deeper public 
engagement and 
consultation 
(Hackathons/Worksho
ps/ Programmes in 
schools/ colleges) 

RWAs/AOAs and civil 
defence organizing 
webinars with 
stakeholders  

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
activity. 
Complet

ed for 
the 

quarter 

Numbe
r 

Yes Public 
Awareness 

Calendar for 
Year 2021-22. 

Attached as 
Annexure 

PO1 

dema
nd 

raise
d 

under 
XV FC  

dema
nd 

raise
d 

under 
XV FC  

_ Rs. 25 
lacs 

PO1
.5 

Launch mobile app to 
update public about 
status of air quality 

100% AQI status of 
available on Sameer 
App and other than 
this, AQI bulletin is 
published on UPPCB's 
website on regular 
basis 

Complet
ed 

30 days 
(Sept 2019) 

No Complet
ed 

URL URL URL of 
Sammer App 
(https://play.
google.com/st
ore/apps/det
ails?id=com.c

pcb) 

Not 
requi
red 

Not 
requi
red 

Not 
requi
red 

Not 
requi
red 
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PO1
.6 

Develop & online 
awareness/orientation 
module with online 
test & certificate 
generation facility for 
Common Citizen in 
order to ensure their 
participation 
(ParyavaranPrahari) 
in control of air 
pollution and ensure 
regular online training  

Preparation of online 
modules is under 
progress 

1 31.12.2022 Yes 1 Numbe
r 

No Nil Not 
requi
red 

Not 
requi
red 

Not 
requi
red 

Not 
requi
red 

PO2 Public Grievance Redressal System 
PO2
.1 

App Based System Swachh Vayu App has 
been developed and is 
operational.  

Swachh 
Vayu 
App  

30 days 
(Sept 2019) 

No Complet
ed 

Numbe
r 

Yes The status of 
disposal of 

complaints in 
Sameer app 
and Swatch 
vayu app is 

enclosed. The 
disposal in 
Sameer app 

was 
hampered 
due to its 
complete 

development 
as detailed in 

status. The 
status of 

disposal is 
periodically 

monitored by 
CS, AQMC and 

DEC level. 
Annexed as: 

Annexure PO 
2 

Rs. 
8.5 
lacs 

Rs. 
8.5 
lacs 

Rs. 
8.5 
lacs 

Not 
requi
red 
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3. Road Dust and Construction & Demolition 
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RD1 Road dust 
RD1.1 Immediate lifting of solid 

waste generated from 
desilting and cleaning of 
municipal drains for its 

disposal 

MNN is cleaning/lifting solid 
waste and silt regularly from all 

14 drains and the silt is 
disposed immediately after its 
drying by deploying 8 poclain 

machines and 20 
trucks/trolleys. An extensive 

drive for de -silting of 14 main 
and 303 smaller drains was 

carried out by MNN in month of 
May-June and silt was removed 

from site. 

14 main 
and 303 
smaller 
drains  

Regular 
Activity 

No 14 main 
and 303 
smaller 
drains  

Numb
er 

Yes List of 
Drains 

Annexed 
as: 

Annexur
e RD1 

5.0cr 4.5cr 4.5cr Not 
Require

d 

RD1.2 Maintain potholes free 
roads 

1. Meerut Muzaffarnagar 
section (from Km 52.250 to Km 

130.512) in the state of Uttar 
Pradesh                                                                    

2.    Meerut Bulandshahr section 
of NH 235 (8.800 to 73.512) in 

the state of Uttar Pradesh                                                                                   
3.  Meerut Najibabad Section 

from km. 11.500 to km 39.250 
and km 86.590 to Km. 112. 575 

in the state of Uttar Pradesh 

ongoing Regular 
activities 
are done 
time to 

time. 

NA NA Numb
er 

No Nil Nil Nil Nil Nil 
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RD1.3 Regular cleaning of street 
surfaces and spraying of 
water to suppress dust. 

MNN is regularly cleaning 25 
km roads using 2 Mechanical 

Road Sweeper and 9 spray 
machines for regularly washing 
road surfaces and suppressing 

dust. 3 more are required. Total 
length of road: 94 km, total road 
length identified for mechanical 

sweeping 34 kms. Additional 
two road sweeping machines 

and three vehicle mounted 
water sprinklers for road dust 

suppression have been 
sanctioned under 15th FC AQI 

funds 

50 km/day 31.03.22 No 50 
km/day 

Numb
er 

Yes  List 
attached 

as: 
Annexur

e RD3 

60 
lacs 

55lacs 55lacs 3.5cr 

Road dust estimation 
Study 

Road dust sampling and 
estimation has been done on 

10.10.20 at 05 roads of Meerut 
city: 1. Soharab Gate Bus stand 

2.  Garh road near Medical 
college 3. Hapur road, L-block 

near Police Cowki 4. Hapur 
Delhi link road 5. HRS Chowk 

05 Roads Complete
d 

No 05 Roads Numb
er 

Yes Road dust 
study 

attached 
as: 

Annexur
e RD4 

Nil Nil Nil Nil 

RD1.4 Black-topping of unpaved 
road 

45.57 km of Kacha/unproved 
roads have been identified for 
black topping. Out of this, 19.5 

km of road length of worth 
28.58cr for black topping is 

sanctioned under 15th Fc ACQ2 
and in the month of Sept 21 an 

additional 3.97 km length (5 No 
of roads) has been selected for 

black topping. 

The target 
for black 

topping of 
road was 
45.57 Km 

out of 
which 25 
kms has 

been 
completed.  

31-03-
2022 

Yes 45.57 km  Numb
er 

Yes List 
attached 

as: 
Annexur

e RD5 

26.10 
cr 

MNN 
Fundi

ng 

26.10cr Nil Nil 

RD1.6 To take appropriate 
action to remove road 
dust/silt regularly by 

using mechanical 
sweepers 

Target to remove road dust/silt 
is increased from 25 km to 60 
km per day.   In the month of 

Sept 21, 3 more Sweeping 
machine have been approved 
by 15th Finance Commission. 

5 
Mechanical 
sweeping 
machines 

orders 
were 

placed out 
of which 

work order 
for 3 has 

31-03-
2022 

Yes 5 
Mechanic

al 
sweeping 
machines 

Numb
er 

Yes List 
attached 

as: 
Annexur

e RD5 

140 
lacs 

55lacs 55lacs Nil 

11
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been 
issued, but 

still not 
received. 

RD1.7 End-to-End paving of the 
road 

Stretch of around 37.54 km has 
been identified for end-to-end 

pavement by Nagar Nigam.  
Funds for 24.5 km road length 
sanctioned under 15th Fc AQI 
for end-to-end pavement and 

green belt development 
Tendering under process. In the 
month of Sept 21 an additional 

11.54 km length (16 No of 
roads) has been approved by 

Finance Commission 

37.54 km 
end to end 
pavement 
including 
green belt 

was 
targeted 

out of 
which 

15kms belt 
has been 

developed. 

31-03-
2022 

Yes 37.54km  Numb
er 

Yes List 
attached 

as: 
Annexur

e RD6 

22 cr 8.50 cr 8.50cr Nil 

RD1.9 Introduce water fountain 
at major traffic 

intersection 

One Fountain work at Tejgari 
Choraha  

10.0 m Dia 31-03-
2022 

Yes 10.0 m 
Dia 

Numb
er  

No  Nil 30.0 
lakhs 

30.0 
lakhs 

Nil Nil 

RD1.1
0 

Widening of Roads  Widening of Rohta Road is 
planned for this quarter. The 
length of road is 4.5 km and 

widening of 2.0 km road both 
sides.  

Almost 
80% work 
has been 

completed 
and rest 

work 
almost 

completed 
by march 

22 

31-03-
2022 

Yes 4.5 km Numb
er 

No Nil Nil Nil Nil Nil 

RD1.1
1 

Improvement of 
Infrastructure for 

decongestion of road  

Proposals have been invited for 
created road side parking and 

04 Nos for junction 
improvement: 02 nos of 

Junction improvements from 
MDA and 02 nos of from Nagar 

Nigam. 

Proposals 
have been 
invited for 
create road 

side 
parking 

and 
junction 

improveme
nt for 

decongesti
ons 

31-10-
2023 

No  Proposals 
have 
been 

invited 
for create 
road side 
parking 

and 
junction 
improve
ment for 
deconges

tions 

Numb
er 

No Nil Nil Nil Nil Nil 

12
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RD1.1
2 

Designing and 
Construction of 

environment friendly 
roads 

Widening of Rohta Road is 
planned for this quarter. The 
length of road is 4.5 km and 

widening of 2.0 km both sides.  

Almost 
80% work 
has been 

completed 
and rest 

work 
almost 

completed 
upto march 

22 

31-03-
2022 

Yes 4.5 km Numb
er 

No Nil Nil Nil Nil Nil 

RD1.1
3 

Implement truck loading 
guidelines; use of 

appropriate enclosures 
for haul trucks; gravel 

paving for all haul routes. 

Truck loading guidelines are 
followed 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

RD1.1
4 

Identify road stretches 
with high dust generation 

3 High dust generating roads 
identified 

3 
Completed 

Complete
d 

No 3 
Complete

d 

Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

RD1.1
5 

Create Proper Pedestrian 
& Cycling Infrastructure 

Raised Footpath are been 
constructed along green belt of 

6.9 km length cycling 
infrastructure is taken under 
smart road from circuit house 
to Ambedkar Chowk of 1.6 km 

length. 

Completed complete
d 

No 6.9 km Numb
er 

No Nil 2.5 cr 2.5cr - - 

RD1.1
6 

All the canals/nullah's 
side roads should be 
brick lined. Proper 

plantation also carried 
out  

Irrigation Dept. has already 
constructed the roads of canals 
under the jurisdiction of blocks 
of irrigation dept. and planted 

9200 plants in the financial year 
of 2020-21 and planted in 

future as per decided by the 
Government and 11000 plants 

2021-22 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

No Nill 32 
lakh 

32 lakh 32 lakh - 

RD1.1
7 

Development of 
infrastructure for use of 

treated water of STPs for 
dust suppression and 

irrigation 

treated water is being used for 
suppression of Dust 

13 STP Regular 
activity 

No 13 STP Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

13
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RD1.1
8 

Regular monitoring of 
dust load on major roads 

of the city 

3 Road Dust hotspots are 
identified in Meerut and action 

taken for mitigation: 1. 
Partapur to Modipuram 
(Bypass Road) NH 58 2. 

Begumpul to Bijlibumba bypass, 
(Hapur road) 3. Begumpul to 

Partapur(Delhi road) 

Regular 
activity 

Regular 
activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

Yes As per 
present 
status 

Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

RD1.1
9 

Preparation and 
implementation of Road 
dust hotspot action plan 

03 hotspots identified and 
action taken for mitigation:  1. 

Partapur to Modipuram 
(Bypass Road) NH 58 

2. Begumpul to Bijlibumba 
bypass, (Hapur road) 3. 

Begumpul to Partapur (Delhi 
Road) 

3 Regular 
activity 

No 3 Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

RD2 Creation of green cover 

RD2.2 Creation of green buffers 
along the traffic corridors 

and their maintenance 

12000 tree plantations have 
been done by MNN along traffic 
corridors and 13500 trees are 

to be planted in the current 
year with tree guards 

completed complete
d 

No 13,500 Numb
er 

Yes  
Notificati

on is 
Attached 

as 
Annexur

e RD 7 

25 
lacs 

25lacs 35 lacs 4.0 cr 

RD2.3 Necessary changes in 
byelaws- Greening of 
open areas, gardens, 
community places, 

schools and housing 
societies 

Housing & urban planning 
Department, UP has made 

necessary provisions in Bye 
Laws for Plantation in Open 
areas, housing societies etc. 

Achieved Achieved No Achieved Text Yes Notificati
on is 

Attached 
as 

Annexur
e RD 8 

Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

RD2.4 Urban Greening with 
green infrastructures 

(vertical garden, green 
pavements, pocket parks, 

City Forest, Miyawaki 
forest &grass-crete tiles 

etc.) 

Vast Plantation of 35000 plants 
has been done as per target 
provided by the U.P. Govt. & 

Balance 24000 plants are to be 
planted in MIYAWAKI Park in 

Shatabadi Nagar Yojna. 

24000 Complete
d 

No 24000 Numb
er 

No Nil 202 
Lacs 

202 
Lacs 

80 Lacs Not 
Require

d 

RD2.5 Builders should leave 
33% area for green belt 
in residential colonies to 

be made mandatory. 

Building byelaws has been 
attached for 15% green, 33% 

green can be made mandatory 
only by state Govt. 

Achieved Achieved No Achieved Text No Nil Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

14
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RD2.7 Implementation of 
maintaining at least 33% 
forest cover area in the 

city in master plan. 

 Further, in Meerut Master plan 
2021 area for parks open 

spaces Green Belt & forest has 
been earmarked which is 

18.59% of Total master plan 
area. For forest 3.5% of total 

length has been reserved. 

33% Tree 
cover in the 

city 

2031 No Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

Yes Meerut 
district 

Plantatio
n Plan 
Year 

2021-22, 
attached 

as 
Annexur

e RD9 

Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

C&D 
1.1 

Ensure transportation of 
construction materials in 

covered vehicles 

order of NGT Shall be followed 
(Nagar nigam) /Construction 
material are transported in 

covered vehicle. As per 
UPPCB/NGT guidelines. (MDA) 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Text No Nil Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

C&D 
1.2 

Strict enforcement of 
CPCB guidelines for 
construction (use of 
green screens, side 

covering of digging sites, 
etc.) 

order of NGT Shall be followed 
(Nagar nigam)/ Green screens 

are being used at site for 
covering the materials at on-

going construction site. (MDA) 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Text No Nil Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

C&D 
1.3 

Restriction on storage of 
construction materials 

along the road. 

All materials are stored on the 
construction site within 

barricading area to avoid traffic 
congestion (NHAI)/ In the 

Schemes Maintained by 
Development Authority. The 

const. Materials are not allowed 
to store on or along the road. 

(MDA) 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

Yes List is 
Attached 

as 
Annexur
e C&D 1 

Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

C&D 
1.4 

Covering of construction 
site. 

The Construction site has been 
barricaded and water stacking 

being done time to time on 
earth work to prepare (NHAI) 

/The construction site/ongoing 
projects under the development 

authority follow the 
Rules/Norms fixed by the 

NGT/UPPCB. (MDA) 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

Yes List is 
Attached 

as 
Annexur
e C&D 1 

Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 
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C&D 
1.5 

To create separate 
space/zone to handle 

solid waste, C&D waste 
and other waste in the 

city 

A detailed DPR for C&D waste 
has prepared by MNN of worth 
3.0 cr located at Gavdri Village 
10 pickup points has identified 
for pickup waste from interior 

of wards.  

MNN is 
identifying 
more such 

sites for 
C&D waste 
segregation 

and 
collection 

decentralis
ed manner 

31-03-
2022 

No MNN is 
identifyin

g more 
such sites 
for C&D 

waste 
segregati

on and 
collection 
decentral

ised 
manner 

Numb
er 

No Nil Nil Nil Nil Nil 

C&D 
1.6 

To mandate facility of 
tar/brick/gravel lined 

road inside the 
construction site for 

movement of vehicles 
carrying construction 

material 

The Vehicle movement on road 
only except in dumping area 

within construction site. 
(NHAI)/the const. sites of 

Development authority are in 
the schemes developed by the 

Development authority The 
roads are already in the 

schemes. (MDA) 

Mandated 
and 

monitored 
through 
dustapp 

Complete
d 

No Complete
d 

Numb
er 

Yes Link of 
Dust app :            
http://du
stapp.upe

cp.in/ 

Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

C&D1.
7 

Promotion of the use of 
prefabricated blocks for 

building construction 

At present the prefabricated 
blocks are not used. In future it 

will be considered if it is 
required at construction site. 

(MDA) 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

C&D 
1.8 

Enforcement of 
Construction and 

Demolition Waste Rules 

Rules and regulation for C&D 
waste is being followed. (Nagar 
nigam)/The waste demolition 
material is stored in the camp 
office/batching plant area. For 
proper disposal and contractor 

has been directed to strictly 
comply the direction. (NHAI) 

/The Construction &Demolition 
waste Rules are Followed. 

(MDA) 

Mandated 
and 

monitored 
through 
dustapp 

Complete
d 

No Complete
d 

Numb
er 

Yes Link of 
Dust app :            
http://du
stapp.upe

cp.in/ 

Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

C&D 
1.9 

Control measures for 
fugitive emissions from 

material handling-
conveying and screening 

operations 

Contractor already directed to 
take all control measures for 

fugitive emissions from 
material handing at 

construction zone. (NHAI) 

Mandated 
and 

monitored 
through 
dustapp 

Complete
d 

No Complete
d 

Numb
er 

Yes Link of 
Dust app :            
http://du
stapp.upe

cp.in/ 

Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 
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/NGT. Norms are followed for 
this purpose. (MDA) 

C&D 
1.10 

Develop and implement 
dust control measures for 
all types of construction 

activities -- buildings and 
infrastructure. 

Dust control measures for the 
construction works carried out 
by the Development Authority 

and also by the Private 
Builders/Developers. 

(MDA)/Proper sprinkling on 
construction sites is being 

maintain with desired number 
of water tanker. (NHAI) 

Mandated 
and 

monitored 
through 
dustapp 

Complete
d 

No Complete
d 

Numb
er 

Yes Link of 
Dust app :            
http://du
stapp.upe

cp.in/ 

Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

C&D 
1.11 

Enforce restrictions on 
construction activities 
within urban airshed 

zones during high 
pollution period 

It’s followed when such type of 
directions issued by the UPPCB 

or NGT. (MDA)/Enforce 
restriction on construction 

activities during high pollution 
period is strictly followed. 

(NHAI). Grap is already 
implemented. 

Implement
ation of 
GRAP 

Complete
d 

No Complete
d 

Numb
er 

Yes GRAP 
attached 

as 
Annexur
e C&D 2 

Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

C&D 
1.13 

Promote recycling of 
construction and 
demolition waste. 

Recycling of dismantling waste 
is being recycled at plant for 

various construction activities. 
(NHAI)/Not required in the 

works carried out by the 
Development Authority. (MDA) 

Regular 
activity 

Regular 
activity 

No Regular 
activity 

Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

C&D 
1.14 

Mandatory installation of 
PTZ Cameras in 

Construction Sites with 
open access to UPPCB 

05 construction sites identified 
in Meerut out of which 1 site 

has installed PTZ camera. Out of 
which 03 sites has been 

completed. 

1 Regular 
activity 

No 1 Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

C&D 
1.15 

Develop, ensure & 
monitor periodic online 
Self Declaration of Dust 

Control Audit by the 
Project Proponents/ Site 
In Charges on the portal 

http://dustapp.upecp.in/ 
developed by UPPCB 

Completed All 06 
Constructio
n Projects 

Regular 
activity 

No All 06 
Construct

ion 
Projects 

Numb
er 

Yes Link of 
Dust app:            
http://du
stapp.upe

cp.in/ 

8.50 
Lakh 

8.50 
Lakh 

8.50 
Lakh 

Not 
Require

d 
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C&D 
1.16 

Appropriate combination 
of dry scrubber 

system/filters and wet 
scrubbing system should 
be installed for drier and 

flue gases. 

To be installed All Hot Mix 
Plants 

Regular 
activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

Yes List of 
Hot Mix 
Plants 
with 
APCS 

installed 
attached: 
Annexur
e C&D 3 

Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

C&D 
1.17 

Mandatory installation of 
PTZ Cameras in Hot mix 
plants with open access 

to UPPCB for remote 
monitoring. 

To be installed All Hot Mix 
Plants 

Regular 
activity 

No All Hot 
Mix 

Plants 

Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

C&D 
1.18 

New Hot mix plants 
should be permitted only 
on LPG fuel. Promotion of 
fuel conversion to LPG in 

existing Plants 

No new hot mix plants installed Regular 
activity 

Regular 
activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 

Not 
Require

d 
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VE1 Improve and strengthen PUC programme  

VE1.1 Number of PUC 
centres in the city 

Total No of PUC -173 173 Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numbe
r 

Yes List of PUC 
centers can 
be viewed:  
https://vah
an.parivaha
n.gov.in/puc
/views/PUC
CenterList.x

html 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

VE1.2 Regular checking 
of Vehicular 
emission and 
issue of Pollution 
under Control 
Certificate (PUC) 

Regular Checking of PUC 
Certified is done by 

Enforcement Officers 
(RTO)/vehicles are being 
checked by traffic police 
officials on regular basis 

Total PUC issued in 
Meerut No-8,43,131 Till 

Dec 2021 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numbe
r 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

VE1.3 Auditing and 
reform of 
Pollution Under 
Control (PUC) 
certification 

All the PUC centres are 
regularly checked by 
technical officers & 
monitoring is being done 
regularly 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numbe
r 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

VE1.4 linking of PUC 
centres with 

remote server and 
eliminate manual 

intervention in 
PUC testing. 

All 173 PUCs are online. 173 Achieved No Achieve
d 

Numbe
r 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

VE1.6 Link PUC 
certificates with 
annual vehicle 

insurance  

Matter to be decided at 
govt level.  

Not 
Available  

Not 
Available  

Not 
Ava
ilab
le  

Not 
Availabl

e  

Not 
Availa

ble  

No Nil Not 
Availa

ble  

Not 
Availa

ble  

Not 
Availa

ble  

Not 
Availa

ble  
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VE2 Vehicle labelling 
or sticker 

programme 

Instruction have been 
given to PUC Centres for 

pasting stickers at the 
time of sale of vehicle. So 

that vehicle that are 
fulfilling pollution norms 

can be identified. 

Achieved Achieved No Achieve
d 

     No Nil Not 
Availa

ble  

Not 
Availa

ble  

Not 
Availa

ble  

Not 
Availa

ble  

VE3 Freight transport  

VE3.1 Use of off-peak 
passenger travel 
times to move 
freight and 
restrict the entry 
of heavy vehicles 
into cities during 
the day to 
continue 

Entry of heavy vehicles 
into city is banned from 
06AM to 10 PM 1300No 
of vehicles Challaned for 

no entry 

 Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numbe
r 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

VE3.2 Provide truck rest 
areas/parks along 
national and state 
highways to 
prevent entry of 
trucks into cities 
during peak 
hours. 

Truck rest areas/parking 
areas are available on 
National Highways-58 
near Siwaya Toll & on 

NH-235 in Thana 
Kharkhoda Area.  

 Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numbe
r 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

VE3.3 Diversion of truck 
traffic 

Truck traffic is being 
diverted through 

Kharkhoda & Bijli Bamba 
by- pass roads 

 Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numbe
r 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 
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VE3.4 Check 
overloading: Use 
weigh-in- motion 
bridges / 
machines (WIM) 
and Weigh 
bridges at entry 
points to the city 
to check the 
payload of 
commercial 
vehicles. As per 
the CMVR, a 
penalty of 10 
times the 
applicable rate for 
overloaded 
vehicles is 
applicable. 

Weigh in motion bridges 
installed on Western UP 

Toll Plaza Daurala, 
Meerut on Meerut-

Haridwar Road, penalty 
of 10 times of the 
applicable rate for 

overloaded vehicles is 
being charged by Toll 

Management. 

Competed. 
Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Compete
d. 

Regular 
Activity 

Numbe
r 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

VE3.5 Define routes, 
permits, fares, 
vehicle design and 
safety standards, 
and vehicle 
technology 
standards for 
para-transit 
vehicles.  

This direction is already 
been followed. All the 
taxis vehicle are already 
covered by different type 
of permits. Vehicle design 
and safety standards are 
regularly checked by 
technical officers 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Compete
d. 

Regular 
Activity 

Numbe
r 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

VE4 Clean fuel and fuel Quality   
VE4.1 Check on fuel 

adulteration and 
random 
monitoring of fuel 
quality data 

Total petrol pumps in 
district Meerut are 189 
and check on fuel 
adulteration and random 
monitoring of fuel quality 
data of all these petrol 
pumps regularly.  

189 Petrol 
pumps 

31.03.202
1 and then 

regular 
activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numbe
r 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 
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VE4.2 Alternative clean 
fuel policy for 
vehicle 

UP electrical Vehicles 
Manufacturing Policy 
2019 has been notified. 
Meerut City Transport 
services Limited is 
getting 50 electric buses 
soon.  

50 Electric 
Buses out 
of which 
05 Buses 
have 
inaugurat
ed 

90 days 
(31.03.20
22) 

Yes 50 
Electric 
Buses 

Numbe
r  

No Nil Centr
alized 
Procu
reme
nt at 
State 
Level 

Nil Nil Nil 

VE4.4 Use of Bioethanol 
in the city/urban 
transport 
system/waste to 
energy. 

This point has to be 
decided by government, 
not yet implemented. 
(RTO)/1 megawatt waste 
to energy plant is under 
process (Nagar nigam) 

1 
megawatt 
waste to 
energy 
plant is 
under 

process 
(Nagar 
nigam) 

1 
megawatt 
waste to 
energy 
plant is 
under 

process 
(Nagar 
nigam) 

No 1 
megawa
tt waste 

to 
energy 
plant is 
under 

process 
(Nagar 
nigam) 

Numbe
r 

No Nil Nil Nil Nil Nil 

VE5 Parking Management  

VE5.1 Prevent parking 
of vehicles in the 
non-designated 
areas 

No parking areas are 
identified. Those vehicles 

found parked on roads 
area are toed by crane 
and challaned. 14682 
vehicle challaned for 

illegal parking 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numbe
r 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

VE5.2 Development of 
Multi-layer 
parking 

One multilevel parking is 
proposed in nagar nigam 

campus in smart city 
project of cost Rs. 4000 

lakh. 

1 parking 
for cars 

31.03.202
3 

No 1 
parking 
for cars 

Numbe
r 

No Nil Not 
yet 

alloca
ted 

Nil Nil Nil 

VE5.3 Penalise parking 
of vehicles in non-
designated areas 

Two types of penalties 
are effective in non-
designated areas i.e. No 
Parking penalty is 500 
rupees and crane charge 
Rs 200 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numbe
r 

Yes Details of 
vehicle 

challaned 
https://echall
an.parivahan.
gov.in/index/

accused-
challan 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 
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VE6 Strengthening of Public Transportation  

VE6.1 Regulate the taxi 
industry 

Taxies are covered by a 
different type of permits, 
operating individually or 
attached with different 
travel agencies likes OLA, 
UBER 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
activity 

Numbe
r 

No Nil Not 
Requi
red 

Not 
Requir
ed 

Not 
Requir
ed 

Not 
Requir
ed 

VE6.2 Assess and 
introduce a city 
bus system of 
appropriate fleet 
size of small buses 
and desirable bus 
type replete with 
GPS tracking, 
ETVMs for fare 
collection and 
Passenger 
Information 
Systems. 

Meerut city transport bus 
service has 10 number of 
volvo in flete with GPS 
tracking, ETVMs for fare 
collection and passenger 
information system 

Complete
d. Regular 
Activity 

Complete
d 

No Complet
ed 

Numbe
r 

No Nil Not 
Requi
red 

Not 
Requir
ed 

Not 
Requir
ed 

Not 
Requir
ed 

VE6.3 Develop route 
plan for bus 
operation; target 
trunk roads 

3 Routes has already 
been defined and 
running. List Attached 

3 Routes Complete
d 

No Complet
ed 

Numbe
r 

Yes Route List is 
attached as 
Annexure VE 
1 

Not 
Requi
red 

Not 
Requir
ed 

Not 
Requir
ed 

Not 
Requir
ed 

VE6.4 Intermediate 
public transport 
(IPT) and bus 
system 

After the completion of 
NCRTC Project, nagar 
nigam shall be planed for 
IPT 

IPT Mar-24 No None Numbe
r 

No Nil Will 
be 
availa
ble 
after 
prepa
ration 
of 
DPR 

Will be 
availab
le after 
prepar
ation 
of DPR 

Will be 
availab
le after 
prepar
ation 
of DPR 

Will be 
availab
le after 
prepar
ation 
of DPR 
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VE6.5 Introduction of 
new electric buses 
(with proper 
infrastructure 
facilities such as 
charging stations) 
and CNG buses for 
public transport 
which will reduce 
plying of private 
vehicles on road 
and help to curb 
tail-pipe 
emissions. 

50 New Electric bus has 
been mentioned by UP 
Government and yet to 
come 

50 Electric 
Buses out 
of which 
05 Buses 
have 
inaugurat
ed 

31.03.202
2 

No 50 
Electric 
Buses 

Numbe
r 

No Nil 65cr 65cr 65cr Nil 

VE6.6 CNG 
infrastructure for 
auto gas supply in 
the city and 
transition of 
public transport 
vehicles to CNG 
mode 
Introduction of e-
buses for public 
transport in 
metro cities 

58 New C.N.G. has been 
lifted from Kanpur and 
total 218 of CNG buses 
are being operating in 
Meerut city  

 total 218 
of CNG 
buses are 
being 
operating 
in Meerut 
city  

Complete
d 

No  total 
218 of 
CNG 
buses 
are 
being 
operatin
g in 
Meerut 
city  

Numbe
r 

No Nil Nil Nil Nil Nil 

VE6.7 Steps for 
promoting battery 
operated vehicles 
like E-
rickshaw/E-Cart 

Steps for promoting 
battery operated vehicles 
like E-rickshaw is lift up 
and 7609 E-rickshaws 
are being already in 
operation in Meerut city 
and 254 E-carts come up 
to 30.09.2021 

7609E 
rikshaws 

Regular 
Activity 

No 7609E 
rikshaw
s 

Numbe
r 

No Nil Not 
Requi
red 

Not 
Requir
ed 

Not 
Requir
ed 

Not 
Requir
ed 

VE7 Traffic Congestion   
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VE7.1 Conducting audit 
of traffic 
intersections and 
install functional 
traffic signals at 
all major 
intersections  

Traffic signals are 
established at 13 places 
by municipal corporation 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numbe
r 

Yes List of Places 
attached as 
Annexure VE 
2 

Not 
Requi
red 

Not 
Requir
ed 

Not 
Requir
ed 

Not 
Requir
ed 

VE7.2 Synchronize 
traffic 

movements/Intro
duce intelligent 

traffic system for 
lane-driving 

ITMS project for 9 
junctions of Meerut has 
been prepared. Project 
tender and award 
completed. Site survey is 
ongoing and project to be 
completed in 4 months 

ITMS 
project for 
9 
junctions 
of Meerut 

31-03-
2022 

No ITMS 
project 
for 9 
junction
s of 
Meerut 

Numbe
r 

Yes Details 
attached as 

Annexure VE 
2 

32 
crore 
sancti
oned 

by 
State 
Govt 

9 crore Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

5 traffic congestion 
hotspots have been 
identified 

Reduce 
vehicle 
idling 
time by 
smooth 
traffic 
flow 

Regular 
activity 

No Complet
ed 

Numbe
r 

Yes Details of 
Traffic 

Congestion 
attached as 

Annexure VE 
3 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Directions were issued to 
traffic police for 
decongestion of major 
traffic areas during 
Diwali festival. 

1 Complete
d 

No Complet
ed 

Numbe
r 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

VE7.3 Prepare plan for 
construction of 
diversion ways/ 
bypasses to avoid 
congestion due to 
non-destined 
vehicles. 

Diversion ways / bypass 
to be planned  

Diversion 
ways / 

bypass to 
be 

planned  

Nil No Diversio
n ways / 
bypass 
to be 

planned  

Numbe
r 

No Nil Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Requir

ed 

Not 
Requir

ed 

Not 
Requir

ed 

VE7.4 Prepare plan for 
widening of road 
and improvement 
of infrastructure 
for decongestion 
of road. 

Road widening from Chatri 
wali peer to ghantaghar 

proposed by Nagar Nigam 
and project sent to 

government for necessary 
approvals. This will help in 

road de congestion 

Completed.  completed No Complete
d 

Number No Nil Nil Nil Nil Rs 
2992 
lakh 
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VE8 Launch Public 
awareness 
campaign for air 
pollution control, 
vehicle 
maintenance, 
minimizing use of 
personal vehicle, 
lane discipline, 
etc. 

Public 
awareness/campaign 
programs are conducted 
regularly. during Road 
Safety Week program 
public are being made 
aware to use maximum 
public transport facilities, 
take regular measures 
regarding pollution 
checking of their 
vehicles, lane driving 
awareness progress are 
also conducted.  

Regular 
activity 

Regular 
activity 

No Regular 
activity 

Numbe
r 

No Nil Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Requir

ed 

Not 
Requir

ed 

Not 
Requir

ed 

VE10 To check the 
calibration of 
emission 
monitoring 
equipment, 
housed in 
Emission Testing 
Centres (ETCs) 
once in 6 months 
to know the status 
of equipment 

Regular Checking of PUC 
Centres is done by 
Technical Officers. 
Mobile lab is required for 
Conducting these tests. 

Regular 
activity 

Regular 
activity 

No Regular 
activity 

Text No Nil Nil Nil Nil 50 
Lakh 

VE11 Phase out old vehicles and vehicle scrappage policy 

VE11.
1 

Inspection 
/maintenance to 
all BSII & BS III 

Inspection of commercial 
Vehicles is done by RI 
(Tech) in office as per 

norms for private 
vehicles. It is the 

responsibility of vehicle 
owner 

Regular 
activity 

Regular 
activity 

No Regular 
activity 

Numbe
r 

No Nil Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Requir

ed 

Not 
Requir

ed 

Not 
Requir

ed 
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VE11.
2 

Restriction on 
plying and 
phasing out of 15 
years old 
commercial diesel 
driven vehicles. 

As per order of NGT no 
diesel vehicle older than 

10 years and petrol 
vehicle older than 15 

years is being allow for 
re-registration in the 
district only NOC is 
issued for districts 

allowed by transport 
commissioners or the 

number of such vehicles 
is cancelled 

Regular 
activity 

Regular 
activity 

No Regular 
activity 

Numbe
r 

No Nil Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Requir

ed 

Not 
Requir

ed 

Not 
Requir

ed 

VE11.
3 

Enforcement of 
law against visibly 
polluting vehicles: 
remove them 
from road, impose 
penalty, and 
launch extensive 
awareness drive 
against polluting 
vehicles. 

For the year 2019-20, No 
of challans is 891 against, 
No production of PUCC. 

No. of challan for the 
period April 2021 to Dec 

2021 are 2664 

Regular 
activity 

Regular 
activity 

No Regular 
activity 

Numbe
r 

No Nil Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Requir

ed 

Not 
Requir

ed 

Not 
Requir

ed 

VE11.
5 

To increase fine 
on vehicle owners 
(not drivers) 
where the visible 
smoke is emitted 
and noticed. 

Govt, has recently 
increased fine against 

non-production of PUCC 
of pollution vehicle from 
Rs 2000/- to Rs 10000/- 

Regular 
activity 

Regular 
activity 

No Regular 
activity 

Numbe
r 

No Nil Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Requir

ed 

Not 
Requir

ed 

Not 
Requir

ed 

VE11.
6 

Examine existing 
framework for 
removing broken 
down buses or 
trucks from roads 
and create a 
system for speedy 
removal and 
ensuring minimal 
disruption to 

Traffic police has three 
cranes to remove broken 

down buses or trucks 
from road. In order to 
make better the frame 

work private cranes are 
also taken in help of 
traffic police. Private 

hydra and big cranes are 
hired whenever needed. 

Complete
d. Regular 

activity 

Regular 
activity 

No Regular 
activity 

Numbe
r 

No Nil Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Requir

ed 

Not 
Requir

ed 

Not 
Requir

ed 
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traffic from such 
buses or trucks. 

VE11.
7 

The restriction on 
use of two stroke 
vehicles in phased 
manner (2-Stroke, 
3-stroke)  

As per NGT order, use of 
diesel vehicle older than 

10 years and petrol 
vehicle more than 15 
years old is restricted. 

Registration certificate of 
Non-Transport Vehicle 
falling in this category 
has been suspended. 
Currently there is not 

provision for restricting 
use of vehicle on the 

basis of engine stroke 
type 

Not 
Available  

Not 
Available  

No Not 
Availabl

e  

Numbe
r 

No Nil Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Requir

ed 

Not 
Requir

ed 

Not 
Requir

ed 

VE11.
8 

Prepare and 
implement 
Comprehensive 
Mobility Plan for 
Meerut City 

Comprehensive Mobility 
Plan for Meerut City is 
yet to be planned  

1 31.03.202
2 

No 1 Numbe
r 

No Nil Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Requir

ed 

Not 
Requir

ed 

Not 
Requir

ed 

VE12 NMT 
VE12.
1 

Introducing cycle 
tracks along with 
the roads 

at present No planning 
by MDA 

Not 
Available  

No Not 
Ava
ilab
le  

Number No Nil Not Required Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Requir

ed 

Not 
Requir

ed 

Not 
Requir

ed 

VE12.
2 

Prepare and 
implement zonal 
plans to develop 
an NMT network 

Zonal plan is on progress 
under Mahayojna 2031 of 

Meerut Development 
authority  

Not 
Available  

No Not 
Ava
ilab
le  

Number No Nil Not Required Not 
Requi

red 

Not 
Requir

ed 

Not 
Requir

ed 

Not 
Requir

ed 
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5. Industries 
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IP1 Industrial air pollution control 

IP1.1 To intensify 
monitoring of 

industries to reduce 
of emission by the 

industries. 

60 air polluting units 
identified in the district. All 
units to operate only after 
adequate APCS installed 
and commissioned. An 

undertaking in this regard 
has been taken from 15 

units 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

Ye
s 

List of 
Industrie

s is 
attached 

as 
Annexur

e IP1 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP1.2 Action against non-
complying 

industrial units 

30 large and medium Scale 
units having boiler of more 
than 3 ton, out of which 29 
units using solid fuels have 

installed OCEMS and 01 
unit is going on PNG 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP1.3 Shifting/Closing of 
Polluting Industries 

from non-
conforming to 

conforming area 

Regular inspections and 
closures of 

polluting/illegal units is 
being ensured as well as 
letters are being sent to 

land owning agencies for 
shifting of units from non-

conforming areas as per 
Hon’ble High court and 

NGT orders 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

Ye
s 

ATR is 
attached 

as 
Annexur

e IP2 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 
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IP1.5 Auditing for Air 
pollution measures 

and Online 
reporting systems in 

the industrial 
sectors namely 

Slaughter houses, 
Sugar industries, 

Textile industries, 
Pulp & paper 

industries 

Control room Established, 
Random auditing for air 

pollution industry 
inspection has been 

carried out 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP1.1
0 

Ensuring 
installation/Up-

gradation and 
operation of air 

pollution control 
devices in industries 

The Air polluting 
industries situated in 

Meerut already 
installed/up-graded with 

air pollution control 
devices. All these air 

polluting industries are 
monitored by UPPCB time 

to time and Linked to CPCB 
or UPPCB server through 

online continuous 
monitoring system Regular 
checks by team constituted 

by DM Meerut and board 
being done to verify 

installation and efficacy of 
APCS 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP1.1
1 

Action/closure 
against 

defaulting/unauthor
ized industrial units. 

Defaulting 31 industries 
have been sealed by the 
team constituted by DM 

Meerut and imposed 
environment 

compensation (like melting 
furnace, hot mix plant, 

kohlus etc) 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

Ye
s 

Details of 
defaultin

g 
Industry 
attached 

as 
Annexur

e IP 3 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 
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IP1.1
2 

Ensuring emission 
standards in 

industries 

30 large and medium Scale 
units having boiler of more 
than 3 ton, out of which 29 
units using solid fuels have 

installed OCEMS and 01 
unit is going on PNG 
Manually checking of 
stacks to be ensured 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP1.1
4 

Measures taken for 
location specific 

Emission reduction. 

Hotspots have been 
identified for construction, 

traffic congestion, road 
dust, etc and action plan 

for control of air pollution 
in hotspot is being 

implemented 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Text Ye
s 

Details of 
Hotspots 
attached 

as 
Annexur

e IP4 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP1.2
6 

Bank guarantee 
should be taken for 
the compliance of 

conditions imposed 
in CTO/CTE for 

control of 
Environmental 
Pollution from 

industries. 

Bank Guarantees are taken 
from units at the time of 

issuing of CTE. BG is 
equivalent to 10%of the 
cost of pollution control 

system upto maximum of 
Rs 1000000/-BG is 

forfeited in case the unit is 
found to be in violation of 

conditions of CTE/CTO. 
Regular inspections are 

done to ensure same. 

Completed Complete
d 

No Complet
ed 

Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP1.2
8 

Implementation of 
SOx and NOx 

standards notified 
by MOEF&CC 

Being complied with by 60 
industrial units. SOx and 

NOx standards for 
industries notified by 

MoEF& CC notification GSR 
29(E) dated 29.01.2018 
has been implemented. 

Regular 
Activity 

As regular 
activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

Ye
s 

List of 
Industrie

s is 
attached 

as 
Annexur

e IP5 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 
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IP1.2
9 

Prepare and 
implement local 

area action plan for 
pollution hotspots 

and strict 
enforcement of air 
pollution control 
measures in all 

industries, including 
those located in 

unauthorized areas. 

Implementation for 
pollution hotspots, a 

inspection team had been 
constituted by DM Meerut 
to have a surveillance on 
industries vide-letter no. 
1688/NCR/2019 dated 
16.10.2019 and a team 
along with concerned 

depts for those industries 
which located in 

unauthorized area shall be 
constituted as soon as 

possible. 

Regular 
Activity 

As regular 
activity 

NO Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

Ye
s 

GO is 
attached 

as 
Annexur

e IP6 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP1.3
0 

Assess the number 
of industrial units 

that are non-
compliant and 

prepare unit/plant 
wise action plan for 

time bound 
compliance or be 

shut down. 

Action initiated against 13 
industrial units 

Regular 
Activity 

As regular 
activity 

NO Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

Ye
s 

List of 
Industrie

s is 
attached 

as 
Annexur

e IP7 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP1.3
2 

Industrial units to 
install water 

spraying system of 
internal roads and 
washing of tyres of 

vehicles 

Water sprinkling being 
done using existing 

infrastructure 

Regular 
Activity 

As regular 
activity 

NO Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP1.3
3 

Monitoring of Cane 
Kolhus for 

compliance of CPCB 
guidelines. 

Monitoring of cane kolhus 
for compliance of CPCB 

guidelines under process. 

Regular 
Activity 

As regular 
activity 

NO Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 
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IP1.3
4 

Support to Cane 
Kolhus for 

installation of 
appropriate Air 

Pollution Control 
System 

To support cane kolhus for 
installation of appropriate 

Air Pollution Control 
System as per CPCB 

guidelines, a workshop 
shall be organized with the 

help of cane dept and 
initiate the installation of 

APCS 

Regular 
Activity 

As regular 
activity 

NO Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP1.3
5 

To conduct 
feasibility study to 

phase out small 
boilers in Industrial 
Clusters in Partapur, 

Shatabdinagar, 
Gangol Road, 

Udyogpuram, Sports 
Complex 

Mohakampur Phase 
I & II by centralized 

steam supply 
system 

Feasibility study will be 
carried out with help of 
IoR selected under NKN 

1 feasibility 
study 

31.12.202
2 

No Award 
of 

feasibili
ty study 

Text No Nil Nil Nil Nil 10 
Lakhs 

IP1.3
6 

Promote use of non-
recyclable plastic 
waste generated 
from industries 

especially the Paper 
& Pulp Industries 

for co-processing in 
Cement Plants 

Use of non-recyclable 
plastic waste generated 

from industries especially 
the paper and pulp 

industries are being sent 
for coprocessing in cement 

plants 

Regular 
Activity 

As regular 
activity 

NO Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

Ye
s 

Details of 
Plastic 
waste 
from 

industrie
s 

disposed 
through 

co-
processin

g is 
attached 

as 
Annexur

e IP 8 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP3 OCEMS in Industries 
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IP3.1 There should be 
provision to use 

CEMS data as legal 
evidence and a 

policy be framed in 
consultation with 
Central Pollution 

Control Board. 

100% compliance Regular 
Activity 

As regular 
activity 

NO Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

Ye
s 

List of 
Industrie

s is 
attached 

as 
Annexur

e IP9 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP3.5 Monitoring of 
industrial emission 
including real time 
online monitoring 

through OCEMS 
(Online Continuous 

Emission 
Monitoring System) 
and live camera feed 

and to take action 
against non-
complying 

industrial units 

being complied with by 29 
industrial and 01 

industrial unit is going on 
PNG 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
activity 

No Complet
ed 

Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP4 Clean fuel in industries 

IP4.1 Introduction and 
shifting towards 
cleaner fuels in 

industries where 
PNG supply is 

available 

In industrial clusters of 
district Meerut PNG supply 

has be started and 
industries are being 

motivate to convert their 
conventional fuel to PNG. It 

is to be said that in 
industrial cluster of district 

Meerut no such big 
industry is operational. 

only small/tiny scale 
industries are being 
operated with small 

capacity boilers less than 1 
TPH. 

Regular 
Activity 

31.03.202
4 

NO Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 
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IP4.2 Conversion to 
CNG/PNG from 
wood / coal and 

other agro and fossil 
fuels. 

In industrial clusters of 
district Meerut PNG supply 

has been started and 
industries are being 

motivate to convert their 
conventional fuel to PNG. 

Regular 
Activity 

31.03.202
4 

NO Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP4.4 Establish a protocol 
for using cleaner 

fuels & technology 
in industries 

Draft approved fuel 
notification has been 

issued. 

Issuance of 
clean fuel 

Notification 

31.03.22 No Issuanc
e of 

clean 
fuel 

Notifica
tion 

Text No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP4.5 Restriction on using 
un-authorised fuels 
in industries such as 
rubber, polythene, 

cotton bags, etc. and 
other dirty fuels. 

Regular inspections and 
night vigil being 

maintained to ensure 
compliance of same. 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

NO Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP4.8 Preparation and 
implementation of 
Industrial hotspot 

action plan 

03 Industrial hotspots are 
identified in Meerut 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Yes Ye
s 

List of 
hotspots 
attached 

as 
Annexur

e IP10 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP5 Control of air pollution from Brick kilns 

IP5.1 Adapting new 
technologies for 

Brick kilns 

238 brick kilns are situated 
in Meerut out of which 91 
brick kilns are converted 
in new technology i.e Zig-
Zag. In addition to above 
the Closure order have 

issued to 147 brick kilns 

100% 
Compliance 

by brick kilns 

Regular 
activity 

No 100% 
Complia
nce by 
brick 
kilns 

Numb
er 

Ye
s 

As given 
in the 

present 
status 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

35



A
ct

io
n

 P
oi

n
t 

Co
d

e 

A
ct

io
n

 P
oi

n
t 

P
re

se
n

t 
St

at
u

s 

T
ar

ge
t 

T
ar

ge
t 

D
at

e 

D
ev

ia
ti

on
 fr

om
 

A
p

p
ro

ve
d

 A
ct

io
n

 P
la

n
 

T
ar

ge
t 

A
n

n
u

al
 T

ar
ge

t 

Fi
el

d
 ty

p
e 

*A
tt

ac
h

m
en

t 

A
tt

ac
h

m
en

t 
Co

n
te

n
ts

 

T
ot

al
 F

u
n

d
s 

A
ll

oc
at

ed
 (

R
s.

 
La

k
h

) 

Fu
n

d
s 

re
le

as
ed

 
(R

s.
 L

ak
h

) 

Fu
n

d
s 

U
ti

li
ze

d
 

(R
s.

 L
ak

h
) 

A
d

d
it

io
n

al
 

Fu
n

d
s 

R
eq

u
ir

ed
 

(R
s.

 L
ak

h
) 

IP5.2 Assess the number 
of industrial units 

that are non-
compliant and 

prepare unit/plant 
wise action plan for 

time bound 
compliance or be 

shut down. 

Total no. Of brick klins -
238 (as per record) CTO 

issued-91 closure issued -
147 Prosecution under Air 

Act 1981-8. Env. 
Compensation- Rs. 

20862500 

100% 
Compliance 

by brick kilns 

Regular 
activity 

No 100% 
Complia
nce by 
brick 
kilns 

Numb
er 

Ye
s 

As given 
in the 

present 
status 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP5.3 Conversion of 
natural draft brick 

kilns to Force/ 
induced draft. 

238 brick kilns are situated 
in Meerut out of which 91 
brick kilns are converted 

in new technology i.e., Zig-
Zag. In addition to above 
the Closure order have 

issued to 147 brick kilns 
i.e., non converted to Zig-

Zag Technology and 40 
brick kilns are lying self-

closed. 

100% 
Compliance 

by brick kilns 

Regular 
activity 

No 100% 
Complia
nce by 
brick 
kilns 

Numb
er 

Ye
s 

As given 
in the 

present 
status 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP5.4 Closure of 
unauthorized units 

by seeking the 
possibility for 

shifting of kilns 
outside corporation 
limits. This should 

be replaced as 
"Closure of brick 

kilns not 
conforming the 

siting guidelines of 
UP Govt." as shifting 

is not possible 

If this type of situation is 
identified then immediate 

action shall be initiated. 

100% 
Compliance 

by brick kilns 

Regular 
activity 

No 100% 
Complia
nce by 
brick 
kilns 

Numb
er 

Ye
s 

As given 
in the 

present 
status 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 
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IP5.5 Prescribe design 
specifications for 

improved kilns and 
ensure compliance 
checking to know 

that conversion has 
actually taken place. 

All the officers have been 
instructed to ensure 

compliance for checking to 
know that brick klins 

actually converted into 
prescribed design or not. 

In case of defaulting action 
shall be taken. 

100% 
Compliance 

by brick kilns 

Regular 
activity 

No 100% 
Complia
nce by 
brick 
kilns 

Numb
er 

Ye
s 

As given 
in the 

present 
status 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP5.6 To identify the 
clusters of brick 
kilns including 

upwind & 
downwind 
monitoring 

locations for 
ambient air quality 

monitoring 

upwind& downwind 
monitoring locations for 

ambient air quality 
monitoring of clusters of 

brick kilns is under 
progress 

Identification 
of upwind 

and 
Downwind 
brick kilns 

Brick 
Kilns in 
Meerut 

are 
scattered. 

If any 
cluster 
form, 

identificat
ion of 

brick kilns 
in upwind 

and 
downwind 
direction 

will be 
done. 

No Identific
ation of 
upwind 

and 
Downwi
nd brick 

kilns 

Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP5.7 To impose cluster 
pollution 

responsibility 
conditions in the 

Consent to Operate 
of brick kilns in the 
clusters after due 
consultation with 

brick kilns 
operators 

The cluster pollution 
responsibility condition in 
the CTE of brick kilns shall 
be imposed at the time of 

granting CTE of brick kilns 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP11 Control of air pollution from generator sets 
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IP11.
1 

Allow only DG sets 
meeting emission 

and design of 
chimney/ exhaust, 
acoustic enclosures 

standards to 
operate 

DG Sets permitted only for 
emergency services under 

GRAP. Compliance with 
regard to acoustic 

enclosure and stack height 
verified at the time of CTOs 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

NO Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP11.
2 

Curtail use of DG 
Sets in social events 

by providing 
temporary electric 

connections and 
uninterrupted 
power supply 

No DG Sets permitted 
under GRAP 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

NO Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP12 Control of air pollution from waste incineration 

IP12.
2 

Implement CEMS 
for incinerators and 

provide data on 
emissions on an 
open platform 

CEMS installed on 01 
operational incinerator in 

Meerut 

Completed Complete
d 

No Complet
ed 

Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP13 Renewable Energy 

IP13.
2 

Identify and target 
commercial and 

industrial 
establishments for 
installation of roof 
top solar system 

0.4 MW connection per 
year are installed 

2 MW 31-03-
2025 

No 0.4 MW Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 
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IP13.
4 

Organise consumer 
outreach 

programme for roof 
top solar 

programme 

Seminar and Meeting are 
planned 

40 NO. 
Seminar/Mee

ting To be 
organised 
along with 

Lectures and 
Literature, & 
refreshment 
to all related 

targeted 
groups/consu

mers. 

31-03-
2025 

No 40 NO. 
Seminar
/Meetin
g To be 
organis
ed along 

with 
Lecture

s and 
Literatu

re, & 
refresh
ment to 

all 
related 

targeted 
groups/
consum

ers. 

Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP14 Accelerate the technological transformation of enterprises and improve their technological innovation capabilities 

IP14.
1 

Establishment of 
Knowledge Centre 
for promotion of 

technological 
transformation for 

desulfurization, 
denitrification, 
efficient dust 

removal, volatile 
organic compound 

control, diesel 
engine (vehicle) 

emission 
purification, 

environmental 
monitoring, and 

new energy 
vehicles, smart 

grids, etc. 

Tender has been done and 
other process is going on 

and completed by Dec 
2021 

Establishmen
t of 

Knowledge 
Centre with 
the help of 

Educational 
Institute/Con

sultancy 
Firms 

31-12-
2022 

Yes Establis
hment 

of 
Knowle

dge 
Centre 

with the 
help of 
Educati

onal 
Institut

e/Consu
ltancy 
Firms 

Numb
er 

No Nil Dema
nd 

Raise
d 

under 
15 FC 

Deman
d 

Raised 
under 
15 FC 

Deman
d 

Raised 
under 
15 FC 

122.1 
Lakh 
for (5 
years) 
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 L
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IP14.
2 

Conduct clean 
production audits 
on key industries 
such as Paper & 

Pulp, Sugar, Dying 
&Distillery sector, 
Slaughter house 

Nil Directions 
under section 

5 of EPA 
1986 shall be 

issued by 
UPPCB and 
compliance 

will be 
monitored. 

30.06.202
2 

No Directio
ns 

under 
section 

5 of EPA 
1986 

shall be 
issued 

by 
UPPCB 

and 
complia
nce will 

be 
monitor

ed. 

Numb
er 

No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

IP14.
3 

Promote Circular 
Economy- 

Encourage the 
development of 

industrial clusters, 
implement circular 

transformation, 
promote energy 

cascade utilization, 
water recycling, 

waste exchange and 
utilization, and land 

conservation and 
intensive utilization 

and build circular 
industries 

system. Promote the 
co-processing of 

waste in industrial 
kilns and blast 

furnaces such as 
cement and 

steel. Vigorously 

5362 Ton Plastic waste 
from paper and pulp 

industry in Meerut is used 
as Raw Material in cement 

industry in Ultra Tech, 
Rajasthan from July20- 

Sept-21 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numb
er 

Ye
s 

Report is 
attached 

as 
Annexur

e IP11 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 
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develop the 
remanufacturing of 

mechanical and 
electrical products 
and promote the 

development of the 
resource recycling 

industry. 
IP14.

4 
Vigorously cultivate 
energy conservation 
and environmental 

protection 
industries 

Activities will be taken up 
in coordination of Bureau 
of Energy efficiency, GOI 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Yes No Nil Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 

Not 
requir

ed 
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6. Waste and Biomass Burning and Dumping 
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BB1 Biomass Burning 

BB1.
1 

Regular check and 
control of burning 
of municipal solid 

wastes 

Dedicated GRAP 
enforcement teams 

work constituted 
during GRAP in the 

district all field level 
officer have been 
directed to report 
burning in their 

areas. Penalties/FIR 
are being imposed 

accordingly in 
compliance of Hon’ble 

NGT orders 12 FIR 
has been lodged till 

now. 

90 Wards 
Regular 
activity No 90 Wards 

Numbe
r 

Ye
s 

List is 
attached as 
Annexure 

WB1 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

BB1.
2 

Defaulters for open 
burning to be 
imposed fines 

surprise inspections 
are being done by the 

dept and find the 
open burning sites 
penalties/fine has 
imposed and FIR is 

being lodged. Total 12 
F.I.R. has been lodged 

till now. 

Regular 
activity 

Regular 
activity 

No 
Regular 
activity 

Numbe
r 

Ye
s 

List is 
attached as 
Annexure 

WB1 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

BB1.
3 

Identify Garbage 
burning locations 

All inspectors have 
been instructed by 
the dept. to identify 
the garbage burning 

cases during the 
survey and action 

taken against 

Regular 
activity 

Regular 
activity 

No 
Regular 
activity 

Numbe
r 

No Nil 
Not 

require
d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 
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defaulters’ time to 
time. 

BB1.
4 

Prohibition/comple
te ban on garbage 

burning. 

All inspectors have 
been instructed by 
the dept. to identify 
the garbage burning 

cases during the 
survey and action 

taken against 
defaulters’ time to 

time and panelise the 
fine or lodged FIR to 
prevent the garbage 

burning cases. 

Regular 
activity 

Regular 
activity No 

Regular 
activity 

Numbe
r No Nil 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

BB1.
5 

Launch extensive 
drive against open 

burning of bio-
mass, crop residue, 
garbage, leaves, etc. 

Extensive drive for 
open burning is being 
done by the dept time 
to time and panelise 

the fine as well as 
lodged FIR against 

the defaulters. 

Regular 
activity 

Regular 
activity 

No 
Regular 
activity 

Numbe
r 

No Nil 
Not 

require
d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

BB1.
6 

Construction of 
advanced waste 

management Site. 

Solid waste disposal 
site at village gawadi 
killa road Meerut has 
been developed and 

legacy waste has been 
remediated. Another 

plant for 
biomining/remediati
on of legacy waste set 
up at Lohia Nagar and 
operations started in 
August 2021. Legacy 
waste at Lohia Nagar 

is targeted to be 
remediated by 2024. 

Daily 300 tonnes 
being remediated. 

Operation has been 
started 

8 lakh 
tonnes 

(ongoing 
work) 

31.03.24 No 

2 lakh 
tonne 
legacy 
waste 

Numbe
r 

No Nil 

Rs 260 
Lakh 

allocate
d in XV 

FC 

Nil Nil Nil 
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BB1.
7 

Regular collection 
and control of 

municipal solid 
wastes. 

169 vehicles of MNN 
collect the segregated 
waste door to door in 
its all wards. A tender 
has been invited for 
outsourcing Door to 
Door collection and 

its IT based 
monitoring 

90 wards Regular 
activity 

No 90 wards Numbe
r 

No Nil 18 Cr. 18 Cr. Nil Nil 

BB1.
8 

Providing Organic 
Waste Compost 

machines, 
decentralization of 

processing of 
Waste, dry waste 
collection centres. 

Two decentralised 
processing places has 

been identified 1 
Naglatasi and 2 

Rangoli mandap road 
of 150TPD. 

2 
31.03.202

2 
ye
s 

2 
Numbe

r 
No Nil 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

BB1.
9 

Awareness for 
controlling of 

burning of 
agricultural waste 
and crop residues. 

Action plan for 
awareness 

Generation &IEC 
activities on crop 

residue management 
has been prepared by 

agriculture 
department for 
awareness on 

burning of Crop 
residue 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No 
Regular 
Activity 

Numbe
r 

Ye
s 

Details are 
attached as 
Annexure 

WB2 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

BB 
1.10 

No plot should be 
left open more than 

02 years and 
planting of trees 

must be mandatory 
on vacant plots. 

No plots vacant at 
present but in future 
all open plots shall be 

planted of trees. 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No Regular 
Activity 

Numbe
r 

No Nil 
Not 

require
d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

BB 
1.13 

Bioremediation/ 
bio-mining of 
legacy waste 

3 Lakh MT of legacy 
waste already bio-

remediate and 7 lakh 
MT of legacy waste is 
under process for bio-

remediation. 

7 lakh MT 
(ongoing 

work)  

31.03.202
3 

No 7 lakh MT 
Numbe

r 
No Nil 

Rs 260 
Lakh 

allocate
d in XV 

FC 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 
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BB 
1.14 

Development and 
implementation of 
integrated door to 

door waste 
collection system 

with GPS mounted 
waste collection 

vehicles and mobile 
App to facilitate the 

households 

169 vehicles collected 
the segregated waste 

door to door and 
enabled the all 

vehicles with GPS 
mounted and mobile 
app to facilitate the 

household up to 
31.03.2021. A tender 
has been invited for 
outsourcing Door to 
Door collection and 

its IT based 
monitoring 

90 wards 
Complete

d No 90 wards 
Numbe

r No Nil 18 Cr. 18 Cr. - 
Not 

require
d 

BB 
1.15 

EPR compliance for 
plastic waste 

At present plastic 
waste is being 

segregating by Nagar 
Nigam and handling 

over to waste to 
energy plant 

established by M/s 
Bijender energy 

partapur Meerut and 
other agencies which 

incinerate plastic 
waste scientifically/ 

EPR shall be 
compliance for plastic 

waste 
generating/brand 

owner/producer/mul
ti-layer packaging up 

to 31/3/2022. 

15 TPD 
31.03.202

2 
No 15 TPD 

Numbe
r 

No Nil 
Not 

require
d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 
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BB2 Ensure segregation 
of waste at source 

Total Waste 
Collected-800TPD. 
Waste segregated-
100%. Total Waste 
processed-150TPD. 

Total Recyclables 
recovered-500 TPD. 

Processing and 
Disposal site: 1. 

Gawdi Kila road 2. 
Lohiya Nagar Hapur 
road 3. Mangat Delhi 

road.  

90 wards 
and 03 

disposal 
site 

Regular 
activity 

No 

90 wards 
and 03 

disposal 
site 

Numbe
r 

Ye
s 

 Details are 
attached as 
Annexure 

WB3 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

BB3 

Proper collection of 
Horticulture waste 

and its disposal 
following 

composting-cum 
gardening 
approach 

Number of 
composting pits in 

Meerut: -                                         
Under Horticulture 

Deptt:                1-Govt. 
Nursery machri- 03                

2-Govt. Circuit House-
03                 Under 

MNN:                                      
No. of parks-51, No. of 

composting pits-51, 
Bulk composting 

sites-3. 

60 
compostin

g sites 

Regular 
Activity 

No 
60 

compostin
g sites 

Numbe
r 

Ye
s 

  List is 
attached as 
Annexure 

WB4 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

BB4 
Recycling plants for 

dry waste. 

One air blastic 
segregating machine 
has been installed at 

site of Gawri kila road 
Meerut bearing 

capacity 15 TPH and 
another at site of 

Lohiya nagar hapur 
road Meerut of 

capacity 30 TPH 
already functioning 

1 
31.03.202

2 
No 1 

Numbe
r 

No Nil 5cr 2cr 2cr Nil 
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BB6 
Check/stop on 

stubble burning 

37 incidences of 
agriculture waste 

residue reports 
between 01-10-2020 
to 09-12-2020 as per 
satellite imagery. FIR 
has been filed against 

07 individuals and 
penalty of Rs 54000 

imposed on 
defaulters 

Zero 
stubble 
Burning 

Regular 
Activity 

No 
Zero 

stubble 
Burning 

Numbe
r 

Ye
s 

1. Action 
taken report 
attached as 
Annexure 

WB 5 2. 
Comprehensi
ve Action Plan 
prepared by 
Agri. Dept.  
Annexure 

WB 6 

As per 
Action 

Plan 

As per 
Action 
Plan 

As per 
Action 
Plan 

As per 
Action 
Plan 

BB 
10.2 

Adopt roadmap for 
zero landfill policy 

to promote 
decentralized waste 
segregation, reuse 

and recycling 

Nagar Nigam Meerut 
has already adopted 
zero land fill policy 

where its inert is 
reused, compost is 

distributed to farmer 
and R.D.F. is supplied 

to waste to energy 
plant for electricity 
generation on P.P.P. 

Model. 

Complete
d 

Complete
d No 

Complete
d 

Numbe
r No Nil 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

BB11 
Fire crackers—

regulate to control 
their usage 

By publishing public 
notice in daily 

addition newspapers 
UPPCB appeals time 
to time for not using 
fire crackers which 

are generating 
smokes the same is 
also being done by 

district 
administration. 
Movements and 
campaigns are 

regularly run by 
district 

administration and 
defaulters are being 
penalized too as per 

order of Hon'ble 
supreme court. Noise 
monitoring is carried 

out at different 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No 
Regular 
Activity 

Text No Nil 
Not 

require
d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 
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locations during the 
period 

DF1 Domestic Fuel 

DF1.
1 

Increasing the LPG 
connections in low-

income strata. 

154872 LPG 
connections done 

under Ujjwala scheme 

Regular 
activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No 
Regular 
activity 

Numbe
r 

No Nil 
Not 

require
d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

DF1.
2 

Ensuring 
promotion and use 
of cleaner fuel (i.e., 
LPG) instead of coal 
fired chulas or fire-
woods in the hotels 

and open spaces 

686443 gas 
connections 

Complete
d 

31.07.202
0 

No 
Complete

d 
Numbe

r 
No Nil 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

DF1.
8 

Implementation of 
Pradhan Mantri 
Ujjwala Yojana 

(PMUY) 

154872 LPG 
connections done 

under Ujjwala scheme 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No 
Regular 
Activity 

Numbe
r 

No Nil 
Not 

require
d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

DF1.
9 

Shift to LPG from 
solid fuel & 

kerosene for 
domestic 

applications 

154872 LPG 
connections done 

under Ujjwala scheme 

Regular 
Activity 

Regular 
Activity 

No 
Regular 
Activity 

Numbe
r 

No Nil 
Not 

require
d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 

Not 
require

d 
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7. Air Quality Data 
 

Air Quality Data 

Action 
Code 

Action Point 
Field 
type 

Attachment Jan-21 Feb-21 Mar-21 Apr-21 May-21 Jun-21 Jul-21 Aug-21 Sep-21 Oct-21 Nov-21 Dec-21 

AQ1.1 
Monthly average for 
PM2.5(In µg/m3) 

Number   139.00 139.50 92.00 69.00 51.50 39.50 28.01 25.94 17.38 82.00 206.67 142.67 

AQ1.2 
Monthly averages for 
PM10(In µg/m3) 

Number   231.00 288.50 275.67 240.00 173.67 175.00 104.37 89.52 47.32 177.67 356.33 255.33 

AQ1.3 
Monthly averages for 
SO2 (In µg/m3) 

Number   15.30 10.60 27.03 27.60 20.26 16.57 14.66 13.35 12.88 16.63 18.30 12.40 

AQ1.4 
Monthly averages for 
NO2 (In µg/m3) 

Number   131.20 73.60 33.80 28.80 38.02 33.75 18.34 21.95 31.04 33.53 57.83 52.40 

AQ1.5 
Annual averages for 
PM2.5 (In µg/m3) 

Number   86.10 

AQ1.6 
Annual averages for 
PM10 (In µg/m3) 

Number   201.20 

AQ1.7 
Annual averages for SO2 
(In µg/m3) 

Number   17.13 

AQ1.8 
Annual averages for 
NO2 (In µg/m3) 

Number   46.19 

AQ1.9 
Monthly Meteorological 
Data 

    Yes 

Note: Average of particular parameter of particular CAAQMS, there are 3 CAAQMS in Meerut 
 

Meerut City Meteorological Data 2021 
Parameter WS WD AT RH BP SR RF 

Month m/s Deg °C % mmHg W/m² mm 

January 0.59 178.33 14.50 76.33 742.00 53.33 18.27 

February 0.52 141.00 20.50 64.50 741.50 76.00 24.75 

March 0.71 155.33 26.00 49.67 741.00 93.67 7.50 

April 0.69 157.33 30.50 33.67 741.00 108.00 3.00 

May 0.60 197.33 31.50 50.67 740.67 110.00 10.50 

June 0.58 194.00 33.66 63.33 740.67 119.67 65.25 

July 0.57 198.98 32.31 76.20 740.59 95.93 0.25 

August 0.55 198.87 31.62 80.70 740.80 92.51 0.14 

September 0.52 200.02 30.88 83.46 741.02 83.71 0.24 

October 0.54 189.67 28.33 62.67 737.00 86.67 247.17 

November 0.47 191.33 22.00 55.67 741.00 61.67 0.00 

December 0.47 192.33 18.00 63.00 741.33 51.13 6.67 
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MICRO LEVEL PLANNING OF CITY ACTION PLAN- MEERUT 

DEPARTMENT NAME: UTTAR PRADESH POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD 

Air quality monitoring network 

Action point Time Target Implementation 
agencies 

Air Quality Index to be calculated and disseminated to the people through website and other media (on 
maximum fortnightly basis for manually operated monitoring stations and real time basis for continuous 
monitoring stations 

15 days and thereafter as regular 
activity 

UPPCB 

Micro level planning  

Project 
name  

Details of work  Target 
reduction  

Total 
Cost 
(In Lacs) 

Project 
timeline   

Source 
of 
funding 

Funds released Additional 
fund 
requirement 

Officer responsible  

Project 
implementation 

Project 
review 

Installation 
of CAAQMS 
in Meerut 
city 

Details of total 02 CAAQMS to be 
installed in Meerut is given below: 

City  No. of CAAQMS  

Meerut  2 

Locations details: 
Locations will be decided after 
receiving of funds from 
CPCB/MoEF&CC, GoI 
 

Low Rs. 240 
lacs 
(CapEx) 
Rs. 200 
lacs 
(OpEx for 
1

st
year) = 

Rs. 40 
lacs  
Total Rs. 
240 lacs 

06 
months 
from the 
receiving 
of Grant 

NCAP 
 

Nil 
 

Rs. 240 lacs Chief Environment 
Officer (Laboratory) 
UPPCB 

Member 
Secretary, 
UPPCB 

Timelines for the project – Installation of CAAQMS in Meerut 

Activity  Sub-activity Timeline  Remarks 

*April 
21 

May 
21 

June21 July 
21 

Aug 
21 

Sept 
21 

Oct 21 

Prebidding 
stage 

Preparation of tender document        The project is being 
retendered 

Bidding 
stage 

Calling of bids& its approval         completed 

Release of work order        completed 

Project 
execution 

Procurement of CAAQMS        completed 

Selection of location        completed 

Installation of CAAQMS        Under process 

Connecting CAAQMS to the online CPCB server for real time 
monitoring 

       Under process 

 Calibration of CAAQMSs  Regular Activity 

*Expected timeline, may be varied with respect to receiving of funds. 

Annexure CB 1

5050646650



Mechanism for Monitoring, Review and reporting  

Key performance 
indicators  

Performance assessment Reasons for delay in 
completion  

Steps taken to minimize the 
delay Parameter Details  

Timely completion of 
activities   

Procurement  
 

 

Installation    

Operation of the 
CAAQMS 

Total parameters analysed     

No. of non-operation days    

Calibration of CAAQMSs     

Data availability and 
usage 

Setting public alerts when pollution is high     

Data availability on public domain through SAMEER App     

Trend analysis of level of pollutants over a period of time    

 

5151656751



MICRO LEVEL PLANNING OF CITY ACTION PLAN- MEERUT 

DEPARTMENT NAME: UTTAR PRADESH POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD 

Knowledge and database augmentation – Source apportionment studies (Monthly) 

Action point Time Target Implementation agencies 

Source Apportionment, Emission Inventory & Carrying Capacity Assessment  360 days (after receiving 
of funds from 
CPCB/MoEF&CC) 

UPPCB 

 

Timelines for the Comprehensive SA/EI  study for Meerut (Expected timeline depending on the receiving of funds) 

Activity  Sub-activity Timeline  Remarks 

April 
21 

May 21-
April 22 

April 22-
Sept 22 

Oct 22 – Feb 
23 

March -
May 23 

June 23 

  25% 25% 25% 25%  

Proposal stage Release of work order        

Project 
execution 

Data collection for emission inventory         

Preparation of emission inventory        

Procurement & establishment of monitoring stations         

Sampling & Analysis        

Dispersion & Receptor modelling         

Data interpretation & compilation , Draft Report        

Final report preparation &submission        

Presentation & discussion on the submitted report        

 

Micro level planning 
 

Project name  Details of work Target 
reduction  

Total Cost 
(In Lacs) 

Project 
timeline   

Source of 
funding 

Funds 
released 

Additional 
fund 
requirement 

Officer responsible  

Project 
implementation 

Project 
review 

Comprehensive SA /CC 
study for Meerut  

       Chief 
Environment 
Officer 
(Laboratory) 
UPPCB 

Member 
Secretary, 
UPPCB 

Annexure CB 2

5252666852



Timelines for the Comprehensive CC study for Meerut (Expected timeline depending on the receiving of funds) 

Activity  Sub-activity Timeline Remarks 

April 
21 

May 21-
Aug 21 

Sept 21-
Nov 21 

Dec 21-
Feb22 

March -May 
22 

  25% 25% 25% 25%  

Proposal stage Release of work order       

Project execution Data collection and compilation of monitored data for the 10 years       

Preparation of emission inventory       

Application of dispersion model       

Literaturereview and protocol for CC       

Data interpretation & compilation        

Final report preparation &submission       

Presentation & discussion on the submitted report       

* The studies are delayed as at IIT-Kanpur, both students and project staff were not available due to COVID-19 Pandemic. 

Mechanism for Monitoring, Review and reporting (Monthly) 

Key performance indicators  Performance assessment Reason for delay 
in completion  

Steps taken to 
minimize the delay Parameter Details 

Timely completion of activities   Total operational activities   COVID-19 
Pandemic. 

 

Activities completed within timeline    

Total time slippage w.r.t. original timeline    

Refinement of action plan based on 
recommendations of SA study 

Addition & prioritization of action points as per the recommendations    

Identification of hotspots & high impact sources on air pollution of the city     

Micro planning & implementation for control of pollution due to high 
impact sources and of hotspots  

   

 Monitoring  Impact on hotspots& high impact pollution sources due to focussed 
actions  

   

 

5353676953



3081/P A/NA 
o HTT 2021 

Bat-SITY 
15 facci 3HTYT 3/T TRT HVR ETRT farria qu 2020-2021 yeT TS 

aSTzt 3Tta faf Tfafafeat fART-T (Monitoring) f fHfePTAI, va 3IETeTTT City Level Implementation Committee I aq TO fu 

01 
37E8T 02. 
HE 37878T 

03. 

04. 

05. 

06. 

07. 

08. 

09. 

uR ME, (RRTS) 
Regional Rapid Transit System, tra 

10 

11. 

yfRtT AÈTT, .HOYTO3HTEo, HYE 
ufutT AE, VHOyaO3ITEO, zWTGTaTa 

12. 

13. 

14. 

15 
16. 

17 

18. 
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(C6O aTHT) 
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HTO 3HTYCFi, ÀRT HUGa, HNEI 

FTR YGT, HYE/HE 31E7 HfafaI 
HH TeT HTeTRITUT | 

. 

rTeroTRI, 

6. 

5555697155



feHi5 HTa, 2021 
qAiC: 3oSo/ttoto-o3To/2021 

371T 

3HETIT a TUaIT aeM n (Air Quality Management Cell) T Aq fT TET 

- 3H278T 

. 

5. HETYPE5 (T) 
6. 

8. 

GT 

ufahferfa 

3. 

TT 3TYT, 

5656707256



Establishment of mobile enforcement units in million plus cities for 

control of Air Pollution 

 As pressure on air quality increases, flexible and dynamic techniques are required 
to understand variation in air quality. New mobile air quality monitoring techniques are 
allowing us to intensively describe air quality, rather than relying on fixed sites to 
provide a representative picture of air quality. Mobile monitoring allows more 
opportunity to assess air quality in an area, using temporary sites which can be moved 
around multiple locations. 

 Broadly, mobile air quality monitoring involves deploying instruments for a short 
period at a temporary location, before moving them to another location. These 
deployments may be as short as a few hours or a few days. Often instruments are 
mounted in or on a vehicle, in a trailer or mounted temporarily. Regardless of the 
deployment, the site is treated as temporary, and the instrument is moved after a short 
period. Mobile monitoring can be a useful for assessing where to locate fixed sites in 
order to measure the highest concentrations of pollutants and maximize the value of the 
network. For example, let’s say you want to understand the characteristics of a small 
area – mobile monitoring allows intensive, small scale campaigns which enable detailed 
understanding of local air quality. Mobile monitoring can often work out cheaper than 
fixed monitoring. 

 The vehicles for mobile enforcement unit will be used in enforcement purposes for 
taskforce constituted to control of Air Pollution. It will be helpful for the monitoring of 
implementation of city action plan for the control of air pollution. Therefore, three 
mobile enforcement units equipped with GPS (Global Positioning System) proposed in 
each million plus cities (Agra, Ghaziabad, Kanpur, Lucknow, Meerut, Prayagraj, 
Varanasi). 

S.No. Name of 
City 

Present Status of Mobile Enforcement Units 
by Board under NCAP* 

Proposed Mobile 
Enforcement Unit 

1 Agra 2 3 

2 Ghaziabad - 3 

3 Kanpur 3 3 

4 Lucknow 4 3 

5 Meerut - 3 

6 Prayagraj 3 3 

7 Varanasi 3 3 

* Beside above department i.e. Agriculture, Nagar Nigam, Development Authority etc. 
has also been established the taskforce for the implementation of GRAP for control of air 
pollution.  
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a) Enforcement 

 

 

 

 

S. 

No. 

Air pollution 

sources 

No. 

of 

teams 

deput

ed 

for 

inspe

ction 

No. of 

total 

inspect

ions 

No. 

of 

defa

ulter

s 

Action taken 

 

Notic

es 

Case

s 

refer

red 

for 

fine 

unde

r 

NGT 

Act. 

Fine 

imposed 

Fine 

collecte

d 

(in Rs.) 

Show 

cause 

notic

e 

No. of 

Closures 

done 

1.  Industrial 

activity 

 

3 470 56 44 21 5400000 0 1 22 

2.  Open burning 

 Municipal 

 Biomass 

3 368 107 7 0 0 0 0 0 

3.  Dust from 

Building 

Construction 

projects/ 

Highways/ 

Building 

materials 

3 219 24 0 14 0 0 4 0 

4.  Dust from 

Construction 

& Demolition 

Activities 

0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 

5.  Air Pollution 

from Brick 

Kilns 

3 335 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 

6.  Visible 

Polluting 

Vehicle 

0 0 379 0 0 280000 0 0 0 

7.  Old Polluting 

Vehicle 0 0 288 0 0 920000 0 0 0 

Total 12 1392 855 51 35 6600000 0 5 22 

Action Taken Report of Meerut City upto 16.03.2021 
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Uttar Pradesh Pollution Control Board 

 

Public Awareness & Engagement Calendar FY - 2021-22 
 

S. No. Date Theme/Issue 
Organizing 

Department/Agency 
Target Group 

Source of 

Funding 

1 April-June 2021 

Clean Environment Hackathon, 2021 (Online 

Hackathon for moonshot awareness campaign 

tool to help people to assess environmental 

impact of their lifestyle, thereby coaxing them to 

reduce their environmental footprints.) 

UPPCB 
Students & 

Professionals 

UPPCB/CSR 

Funds 

2 
April 2021- 

March 2022 

Paryavaran Prahari Programme for orientation of 

people on various environmental issues by 

involving them in IEC activities 

UPPCB All Citizens 
UPPCB 

Funds 

3 22nd April, 2021 World Earth Day – Restore Our Earth 
Madhyamik Shiksha/Basic 

Education & Industries 

Class 1 – 12/ 

Industries 

Departmental 

Funds & CSR 

Funds 

4 5th June 
World Environment Day – Ecosystem 

Restoration 

Environment, Forest & 

Climate Change Department 

U.P. 

Schools/Colleges/

RWAs /Industries 

Government 

Funds & CSR 

funds 

Annexure PO 1
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S. No. Date Theme/Issue 
Organizing 

Department/Agency 
Target Group 

Source of 

Funding 

5 
1st July – 7th 

July, 2021 
Van Mahotsav (Plantation Drives) 

All 

Departments/Agencies/Indu

stries and Individuals 

Schools/Colleges/

RWAs/Industries/ 

Government 

Departments 

Government 

Funds & CSR 

funds 

6 
16th September, 

2021 

World Ozone Day - Ozone: All there is between 

you and UV 

Environment, Forest & 

Climate Change Department 

U.P. 

Schools/Colleges/

RWAs/Industries 
 

7 

20th September – 

23rd September, 

2021 

PUC Awareness Drive Transport Department UP All Stakeholders 
Departmental 

Funding 

8 

24th September, 

2021 – 30th 

September, 2021 

Graded Response Action Plan Awareness 

Workshop 

UPPCB & District 

Environment Committee 
All Stakeholders 

UPPCB 

Funds 

9 
1st October, 

2021 
C&D Waste Management Awareness Workshop 

Urban Development 

Department 

CREDAI/Builder

s/Contractors 

Departmental 

Funding 

10 
2nd October, 

2021 

Solid Waste Management – Engaging 

Ragpickers and Society 

Urban Development 

Department 

RWAs/Rag 

pickers/Waste 

Warriors 

Departmental 

Funding 

11 
October,2021 – 

Every Saturday 
Plogging: Plog-a-thon UPPCB 

RWAs/Industries/

Institutes/Schools 
 

6262767862



S. No. Date Theme/Issue 
Organizing 

Department/Agency 
Target Group 

Source of 

Funding 

12 

25th October, - 

29th October, 

2021 

Fire Crackers Awareness Campaign 

Higher/Madhyamik/Basic 

Education Department & 

District Environment 

Committee 

Schools/Colleges/

RWAs 

Departmental 

Funding 

13 

11th January – 

17th January, 

2022 

Road Safety Awareness – Traffic Management 

& Air Pollution 

Transport Department & 

Traffic Police 
All Stakeholders 

Departmental 

Funding 

12 
24th January, 

2022 

Circular Electronics Day – Electronic Waste 

Awareness Workshop 
UPPCB All Stakeholders 

UPPCB & 

CSR Funds 

13 
2nd February, 

2021 
World Wetland’s Day   Awareness Programme 

Environment, Forest & 

Climate Change Department 

U.P. 

All Stakeholders 

Departmental 

& CSR 

funding 

      Note: Complete Programme details to be made available on www.uppcb.com a month in advance 

6363777963

http://www.uppcb.com/


Annexure PO2  

Redressal status of complaints received on Sameer App in Meerut 

Action 
Point 
Code  

Remarks 

Public Outreach 

PO 2.1  

Redressal status of complaints received on Sameer App 

From: 01-01-2018 To: 15-03-2021 

PGRS Area Agency 

No of 
Complaints 
Received 

No of Complaints 
Resolved 
(%Resolved) 

No of 
Complaints 
Not Resolved 
(%Not 
Resolved) 

Number % Number % 

Sameer App Meerut MC, Meerut, nnmeeup@nic.in, Meerut 87 80 (92%) 7 (8%) 

VC, Meerut, mdameerut@rediffmail.com, Meerut 6 6 (100%) 0 (0%) 

RO, Meerut, romeerut@gmail.com, Meerut 156 144 (92%) 12 (8%) 

DAO, Meerut, Meerut 1 1 (100%) 0 (0%) 

, Meerut 1 1 (100%) 0 (0%) 

  Total   251 232 (92%) 19 (8%) 

 

• The software architecture of Sameer App for disposal of complaints outside the NCR has not been fully developed by CPCB owing to which the 

complaints cannot be received and disposed online by the concerned departments.  

• A request letter has been sent to CPCB on 26.11.2020 to restrict the receiving of the complaints in non-NCR region of Uttar Pradesh until the 

software architecture is developed to address the complaints online by the concerned departments.  

• A reminder letter has been sent to CPCB on 11.12.2020 for the restructuring of Sameer App and incorporation of implementation agencies so 

that the concerned implementation agencies should receive the complaints in real time and upload the action taken report directly. It is relevant 

to mention that at present the App is designed for NCR region only in which online assigning and ATR uploading facility by the responsible 

Annexure PO 2

64647880

91

154 142

(88%) (12%)

(9%)

11

23252 229 (91%)

30-06-2021

64



 

 

departments are not available. 

• As per the request of CPCB, the JSON file of 8 NCR districts: Baghpat, Bulandshahar, Gautam Budh Nagar, Ghaziabad, Hapur, Meerut, 

Muzaffarnagar, and Shamli has been provided from UPPCB on 11.02.2021 and again forwarded on 16.02.2021  

• In the District Environmental Committee (DEC) meeting held on 12.02.2021, it has been directed to the concerned departments in Ghaziabad 

for the disposal of complaints received on Sameer app by assigning complaints to the concerned departments through their  user ID and 

password provided from the Uttar Pradesh Pollution Control Board Regional Office, Ghaziabad. Disposal of complaints should be taken in 72 

hours has also been assured from the concerned departments. 

• The Swachh Vayu App is fully functional for receiving and addressing the public complaints in all NACs of UP. Request was also put up by 

UPPCB regarding integration of Swachh Vayu App with the Sameer App so as to enable a unified Public Grievances Redressal Portal as 

directed by Hon’ble NGT in the 4th Meeting of Implementation Committee of NCAP dated 18.12.2020 in which decision has been taken up by 

CPCB for the same. CPCB is requested to do the needful expeditiously.  

• For the integration work a discussion meeting through VC was conducted on 16.02.2021 between the Sameer App team form CPCB and 

Sameer App Nodal. The integration work is under process. 

 
 

6565798165
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øम स ं० वाडª स ं० कायª  का नाम कुल लÌबाई िनिमªत लÌबाई

1 2

2 4

3 9

4 19

5 21

6 26

7 35

8 42

9 81

10 88

11 39,22

12 10 3600

13 55 400

14 6

15 7

16

17 20

18 37

19 63

20 18,45

पैच मरàमत काय[ 

योग

67
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76769294 78



77779395 79



78789496 80



79799597 81



80809698 82



8181979983



82829810084



83839910185



1000 2150 1850 800 800 700 500 1000 8800

1500 2000 2000 1000 1000 1000 700 796 9996

1000 2150 1850 800 800 700 500 1000 8800

500 650 700 750 750 800 500 582 5232

1100 1000 1000 900 1500 1000 900 930 8330

2000 1600 1800 1200 2000 1600 1600 1528 13328

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1060 11660

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1060 11660

1200 1200 1500 1300 1400 1600 1200 596 9996

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

84
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1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

1500 1500 1600 1400 1600 1500 1500 1062 11662

100 150 200 100 100 150 0 200 1000

900 800 1200 900 1300 500 0 400 6000

1200 1100 1400 1800 2500 1500 0 500 10000

1200 1100 1400 1800 2500 1500 0 500 10000

1000 2150 1850 800 800 700 500 1000 8800

800 1000 800 900 1200 600 0 531 5831

1000 1200 1500 2200 800 800 0 500 8000

1000 1200 1500 2200 800 800 0 500 8000

1000 1200 1500 2200 800 800 0 500 8000

1000 1200 1500 2200 800 800 0 500 8000

1200 1250 1250 1200 1300 700 0 800 7700

1500 2150 1850 800 800 700 0 1000 8800

38 20 0 0 0 0 0 0 58

8510110387



200 100 100 200 200 250 0 50 1100

900 1100 1500 1200 100 500 0 200 5500

900 1100 1500 1200 100 500 0 200 5500

200 150 350 250 150 200 133 1433

350 400 375 325 250 300 0 0 2000

1500 2000 2600 1900 2700 2400 0 1061 14161

1500 2500 1600 1400 2100 1500 0 1062 11662

2000 1600 1800 1200 2000 1600 1600 1528 13328

2000 1600 1800 1200 2000 1600 1600 1528 13328

1600 1500 1500 1400 2500 1500 0 1000 11000

73388 79320 84575 73325 78850 69300 51600 49857 560215

8610210488
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90939310911195



91949411011296



92959511111397



939696     11211498



949797  11311599



959898  114116100



969999  115117101



97100100   116118102



98101101   117119103



 

99102102   118120104
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Generated by CamScanner
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Generated by CamScanner 104107107   123125109



Generated by CamScanner 105108124126110



Generated by CamScanner 106109109   125127111



Generated by CamScanner 107110110   126128112



Generated by CamScanner 108111111   127129113



Generated by CamScanner 109112112   128130114



Generated by CamScanner 110113113   129131115



Generated by CamScanner 111114114   130132116



Generated by CamScanner 112115115   131133117



Generated by CamScanner 113116116   132134118



Generated by CamScanner 114117117133135119



Generated by CamScanner 115118134136120
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117120120   136138122
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122   138140124



120123123   139141125



121124124   140142126



122125
125   
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123126126   142144128



124127127   143145129



125128144146130



126129129   145147131



127130130   146148132



128131131   147149133



129132132   148150134



130133133   149151135



131134134   150152136
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Ø0la0 m|ksx dk uke dk;Zokgh 

1- eS0 U;w0 cksuatk bafM;k fy0] uaxyk ls[kq jksM+] 

lSuh] eokuk jksM+] esjBA 

canh vkns'k gsrq 

3- eS0 izhfe;j ,xzksdse] ,&3 [kljk ua0 1132] 

xzke dk'kh] ijrkiqj] esjB 

canh vkns'k gsrq 

4- eS0 vycD'k esVy oDlZ] [kljk ua0 1132] 

xzke dk'kh] fnYyh jksM+] esjB  

canh vkns'k gsrq 

5- eS0 xzhu QhYM] xzke dk'kh] vkS|ksfxd {ks=] 

xxksy jksM+] ijrkiqj] esjB 

canh vkns'k gsrq 

6- eS0 th0,p0 dkWfLVax] /khj[ksM+k baMLVªh;y 

,fj;k] gkiqM+ jksM+] esjB 

canh vkns'k gsrq 

7- eS0 ;'k cwjk Hk.Mkj] /khj[ksM+k baMLVªh;y 

,fj;k] gkiqM+ jksM+] esjB 

canh vkns'k gsrq 

8- flf) vkW;y]  /khj[ksMk] gkiqM+ jksM+] esjB canh vkns'k gsrq 
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CITY Pollution Source Identified Stretches/Regions Complete Address Lattitude Longitude 

Partapur to Modipuram (Bypass road) NH 58 Meerut Bypass Rd, Partapur, Aminagar Urf 

Bhurbaral,Meerut 
28°54'53.0"N 77°38'30.5"E

Begumpul to Bijlibumba bypass,    (Hapur road)
NH334, Daurli, Meerut, Uttar Pradesh 250001 29°02'52.9"N 77°42'27.3"E

Begumpul  to Partapur( Delhi road)
Delhi Rd, Sotiganj, Meerut, Uttar Pradesh 250001 28°59'41.7"N 77°42'19.3"E

Partapur Industrial area  
Taz Garden Colony, Bijli Bamba Bypass Rd, Gali No. 6, R, 

Meerut, Uttar Pradesh 250002
28°55'50.7"N 77°41'50.8"E

Mohkampur Industrial area  Delhi Rd, Sotiganj, Meerut, Uttar Pradesh 250001 28°59'41.7"N 77°42'19.3"E

 Hapur Road &Dheerkhera Industrial area 28°54'53.0"N 77°38'30.5"E

Garh Road  
Garh Rd, Takshila Colony, Jagrati Vihar, Meerut, Uttar 

Pradesh 250004
28°57'22.9"N 77°45'13.1"E

Shohrab Gate Bus Stand  Shohrab Gate Bus Stand  
28°58'12.1"N 77°43'21.2"E

Hapur Road  
NH34, Shyam Nagar, Meerut, Uttar Pradesh 250002 28°56'45.8"N  77°43'24.5"E

Hapur-Delhi Link Road  
Horam Nagar, Brahmpuri Thana, Meerut, Uttar Pradesh 

250001 28°58'15.7"N 77°42'05.3"E

HRS Chowk  
Delhi Rd, Shambhu Nagar, Devpuri, Meerut, Uttar Pradesh 

250002 28°58'25.8"N 77°41'28.3"E

Village- Ganwadi  
Rali Chauhan,Village- Ganwadi, Meerut, Uttar Pradesh

28°53’25.3” N 77°35’31.3”E

Lohiya Nagar Village- Ghosipur, Hapur Road, Meerut  
Lohiya Nagar Village- Ghosipur, Hapur Road NH334, 

Meerut, Uttar Pradesh 250002 28°55'34.6"N 77°43'50.7"E
Mangatpuram, delhi road, Meerut

Surya Palac Colony, delhi road,Meerut 28
o
56'54"N 77

o
41'16"E

MEERUT

MEERUT

Pollution Hotspots For Non-Attainment Cities

Industrial 

Road Dust/ 

Unpaved Roads 

Vehicular/ Traffic 

Congestion 

Garbage 

Dumping/Burning 
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134137137   153155140



135138138   154156141
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136139139   155157142
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137140140   156158143
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139142142   158160145



140143143   159161146



141144144   160162147



Ø0la0 m|ksx dk uke dk;Zokgh 

1- eS0 U;w0 cksuatk bafM;k fy0] uaxyk ls[kq jksM+] 

lSuh] eokuk jksM+] esjBA 

canh vkns'k gsrq 

3- eS0 izhfe;j ,xzksdse] ,&3 [kljk ua0 1132] 

xzke dk'kh] ijrkiqj] esjB 

canh vkns'k gsrq 

4- eS0 vycD'k esVy oDlZ] [kljk ua0 1132] 

xzke dk'kh] fnYyh jksM+] esjB  

canh vkns'k gsrq 

5- eS0 xzhu QhYM] xzke dk'kh] vkS|ksfxd {ks=] 

xxksy jksM+] ijrkiqj] esjB 

canh vkns'k gsrq 

6- eS0 th0,p0 dkWfLVax] /khj[ksM+k baMLVªh;y 

,fj;k] gkiqM+ jksM+] esjB 

canh vkns'k gsrq 

7- eS0 ;'k cwjk Hk.Mkj] /khj[ksM+k baMLVªh;y 

,fj;k] gkiqM+ jksM+] esjB 

canh vkns'k gsrq 

8- flf) vkW;y]  /khj[ksMk] gkiqM+ jksM+] esjB canh vkns'k gsrq 
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S.No.  
Name of the 

Waste 
Generator 

Location  
MT 

(Feb 
21) 

Vehicle In-
date  

In time  
Out 

Time 
Remarks 

1 
Dev Priya 

Product Pvt ltd 
Meerut, 

UP 

24.35 26.02.2021 17:08:34 22:09:27 

Received 5 vehicles in Feb  

27.85 26.02.2021 12:07:17 19:01:26 

23.61 18.02.2021 12:23:50 19:35:25 

27.29 17.02.2021 12:30:08 18:08:21 

18.65 13.02.2021 13:14:19 16:56:52 

2 
Paswara  papers 

limited  
Meerut, 

UP 

29.21 26.02.2021 16:22:24 22:31:30 
Received 2 vehicles in Feb  

20.95 14.02.2021 11:08:18 19:44:19 

3 
Anand Duplex 

PVT Ltd 
Meerut, 

UP 
0 _ _ _ No Dispatched in Feb 

4 
Anand Triplex 

PVT Ltd 
Meerut, 

UP 
0 _ _ _ No Dispatched in Feb 

5 
Star Kraft  PVT 

Ltd 
Meerut, 

UP 

18.84 26.02.2021 14:36:08 16:56:30 

Received 4 vehicles in Feb 
23.7 14.02.2021 11:11:27 20:08:19 

24.47 08.02.2021 11:49:55 16:53:57 

22.35 02.02.2021 08:02:25 17:32:31 

6 
Kanav Papers (P) 

Ltd 
Meerut, 

UP 

19.72 21.02.2021 12:20:20 19:27:18 

Received 3 vehicles in Feb 20.43 10.02.2021 15:16:54 21:30:44 

21.95 01.02.2021 10:55:38 18:51:24 

7 Janki News Print 
Meerut, 

UP 

20.22 18.02.2021 08:54:08 19:12:22 

Received 3 Vehicles in Feb 20.07 04.02.2021 11:03:35 19:40:23 

21.99 08.02.2021 12:38:27 14:33:55 

8 
New bonanza 
India limited  

Meerut, 
UP 

23.12 06.02.2021 11:47:59 20:01:54 

Received 3 Vehicles in Feb 19.17 08.02.2021 12:24:07 17:22:57 

21.94 14.02.2021 12:39:26 17:52:32 

9 RPG 
Meerut, 

UP 
0 _ _ _ No Dispatched in Feb 

10 
Sangal papers 

PVT Ltd  
Meerut, 

UP 
21.85 24.02.2021 10:43:10 17:08:21 Received 1 Vehicle in Feb 

11 Chamunda Paper 
Meerut, 

UP 
0 _ _ _ No Dispatched in Feb 

12 Sardhana Paper 
Meerut, 

UP 
17.15 09.02.2021 09:58:13 19:24:45 Received 1 Vehicle in Feb 

Total 489         
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Plastic Wastes
From Paper 

Recyling

Co-Processing

Annexure IP 10
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What is Co Processing ?
The use of waste materials in RII’s (Resources Intensives Industrial processes) such as

cement, leading to energy and/or raw-material recovery.

Co-processing benefits to:

• Upgrades waste management within the waste hierarchy

• Reduces wastes health & environmental impacts

• Maintains and improves the industrial sector's competitiveness

• Decreases (largely) the costs of waste management

• Improves all human and technical-economical factors

H I E R A R C H Y O F W A S T E M A N A G E M E N T

Incineration
& Landfill

Recycling

Reuse

Minimisation

Prevention
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Technical characteristics of cement kiln   

Preheater 
cyclones
Act like a dry 
scrubber for 
acid gases and 
metals

Clinker: Thermal, macro-
molecular immobilization of 
metals

Mineral    
wastes:
CaO, SiO2, 
Al2O3, Fe2O3

Kiln main burner
Flame: 1800 - 2000 °C 
Retention time > 10 s
Material : 1450°C > 15 min.
Material: liquid, fine solid 
particles, readily combustible

(Non)-hazardous 
Material: lumps

Precalciner
Gases: > 1100 °C                   
Retention time > 3 s
Raw meal: 700 °C
Material: liquid, solid, coarse 
particles, 
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Quantity of Plastic waste sent for co-processing at UltraTech (July 20- Feb 21 )

Plastic waste from Paper recycling industries  from western U.P. (Tons)

Total  Plastic waste Sent for co-processing  
- 8356 tons (July20- Feb-21) 

2517

6

No of Industries 

Muzaffarnagar

Meerut

Ghaziabad

0

1000

2000

3000

4000

5000

Muzaffarnagar Meerut Ghaziabad Noida Bijnor
FY-20 666 716 503
FY-21 (Till- Feb21) 4538 2469 1270 57 22

666 716 503

4538

2469

1270

57 22

Plastic waste - Tons

FY-20 FY-21 (Till- Feb21)
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Quantity of Plastic waste sent for co-processing at UltraTech 

Plastic waste from Paper recycling industries  from western U.P.- Month wise (Tons)

2517

6

No of Industries 

Muzaffarnagar

Meerut

Ghaziabad

34
5.

29

35
0.

6

50
8.

14

89
9.

2

89
4.

67

66
6.

77

52
3.

72

34
9.

87

52
.4

6

17
1.

66 22
7.

55

58
5.

05

47
0.

84

31
6.

63

15
6.

43

48
8.

88

38
.5

6 11
6.

55

12
5.

37 20
0.

61

24
3.

26

23
3.

22

17
5.

44

13
6.

94

18 16
.7

2

22
.6

7

22

J U L - 2 0 A U G - 2 0 S E P - 2 0 O C T - 2 0 N O V - 2 0 D E C - 2 0 J A N - 2 1 F E B - 2 1

Jul-20 Aug-20 Sep-20 Oct-20 Nov-20 Dec-20 Jan-21 Feb-21
Muzaffarnagar 345.29 350.6 508.14 899.2 894.67 666.77 523.72 349.87

Meerut 52.46 171.66 227.55 585.05 470.84 316.63 156.43 488.88

Ghaziabad 38.56 116.55 125.37 200.61 243.26 233.22 175.44 136.94

Noida 18 16.72 22.67

Bijnor 22

PLASTIC  WASTE -MONTH WISE

Muzaffarnagar Meerut Ghaziabad Noida Bijnor
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Percentage of Plastic waste sent for co-processing at UltraTech 

Plastic waste from Paper recycling industries  from western U.P.- (%)

2517

6

No of Industries 

Muzaffarnagar

Meerut

Ghaziabad

Muzaffarnagar 55%

Meerut, 30%

Ghaziabad 15%

Percentage region wiseFY-21 (Till- Feb21)

Muzaffarnagar

Meerut

Ghaziabad
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Action Plan 2021-22 for Crop Residue Management (Uttar 
Pradesh) 

 
 

Awareness Generation (IEC Activities) 

S.No. Activity  No. Period Coverage 

1 Advertisement in Print 
Media (Leading News 
Papers) 

Weekly July to August, 
2021 

75 Districts 

2 Million Farmers Schools 15000 July, 2021 10 Lac Farmers 

3 Kissano ki baat Vagyaniko 
ke sath online through NIC 

2 July & August, 
2021 

All Districts 

4 State Level Kharif Gosthi  1 June 2021 Headquarter 

5 District Level Kharf Gosthi 75 June –July 2021 75 Districts 

6 Bolck Level Kharif Gosthi 821 July to August 
2021 

821 Blocks 

7 Fixing of Hoardings  1328 Up to 31 August, 
2021 

At Block 
Headquarters : 

Mandies, 
Roadside, 

Market, Schools, 
Petrol Pump 

8 Audio Visual Clips on TV 14 Days 
(Two Times) 

September to 
October, 2021 

On Doordarshan 
& other popular 

Channels. 

9 Broadcast of Radio Jingles 14 Days 
(Two Times) 

September to 
October, 2021 

On Akashwani & 
other FM 
Channels. 

10 Display of Audio Video Film  15  July to August 
2021 

To be prepared 
by Headquarter 
& displayed at 

different 
Gosthies and 

training 
programmes 

11 Distribution of Leaflets 10 lac May to July, 
2021 

75 Districts 

12 Demonstration of 
implements 

500 Ha. October, 2021 75 Districts 

13 Training of progressive 
farmers 

24,333 July to Nov., 
2021 

1-At government 
training Institute 
of the 
department 
2-At 84 KVKs 
(05 training each 
of 50 farmers at 
every KVK) 
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S.no Details

1 No. of Wards/Zones 90

2 No. of households 35%

3
No of vehicles for waste 

collection
89

4 Households covered 100%

5 No. of compactors Nil

6
No. of sites for 

processing/disposal

3 (1.Gawdi Kila road 2.Lohiya 
Nagar Hapur road 3.Mangat 

delhi road)

7 Total Waste Collected 800

8 Waste Segregated 100%

9 Total Waste processed 150 TPD

10 Total Recyclables recovered 500 TPD

Door to Door collection and segregation of waste by agency

156
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S.no Details
1 No. of Wards/Zones 90
2 No. of parks 51
3 No of composting pits 51
4 Bulk composting sites 3
5 Compost prepared Nil
6 Compost Used In-house Nil
7 Compost Sold 1 Lack ton

Horticulture waste collection and disposal

164180182168
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Comprehensive Action Plan 2021-22 for Crop Residue 
Management (Uttar Pradesh) 

 
 

1-Awareness Generation (IEC Activities) 

S.No. Activity  No. Period Coverage 

1 Advertisement in Print 
Media (Leading News 
Papers) 

Weekly July to August, 
2021 

75 Districts 

2 Million Farmers Schools 15000 July, 2021 10 Lac Farmers 

3 Kissano ki baat Vagyaniko 
ke sath online through NIC 

2 July & August, 
2021 

All Districts 

4 State Level Kharif Gosthi  1 June 2021 Headquarter 

5 District Level Kharf Gosthi 75 June –July 2021 75 Districts 

6 Bolck Level Kharif Gosthi 821 July to August 
2021 

821 Blocks 

7 Fixing of Hoardings  1328 Up to 31 August, 
2021 

At Block 
Headquarters : 

Mandies, 
Roadside, 

Market, Schools, 
Petrol Pump 

8 Audio Visual Clips on TV 14 Days 
(Two Times) 

September to 
October, 2021 

On Doordarshan 
& other popular 

Channels. 

9 Broadcast of Radio Jingles 14 Days 
(Two Times) 

September to 
October, 2021 

On Akashwani & 
other FM 
Channels. 

10 Display of Audio Video Film  15  July to August 
2021 

To be prepared 
by Headquarter 
& displayed at 

different 
Gosthies and 

training 
programmes 

11 Distribution of Leaflets 10 lac May to July, 
2021 

75 Districts 

12 Demonstration of 
implements 

500 Ha. October, 2021 75 Districts 

13 Training of progressive 
farmers 

24,333 July to Nov., 
2021 

1-At government 
training Institute 
of the 
department 
2-At 84 KVKs 
(05 training each 
of 50 farmers at 
every KVK) 
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2-Availability of implements  to indviduals farmers and Farm          
Machinery Banks to FPO's & Societies 

- Crop Residue Management implements will be made available to  the 
individual farmers and Farm Machinery Banks to FPO's,  Societies and 
Panchayats under Centrally Sponsered Promotion of Agricultural 
Mechcnization for In Situ management of crop residue Scheme. 

Individual Farmers : 
- CRM implements will be made available at 50% subsidy from CRM 

scheme and other implements at 40% -- 50% subsidy from Submission on 
Agrcultural Machenization Scheme(SMAM). 

Farm Machinery Banks : 
- Farm Machinery Banks will be provided at 80% subsidy in the following 

manner. 
(a) FMB of Rs. 5 – 15 Lakh to FPO's farmer Societies, Cooperative 
Societies and Cane Societies. 

- Rs. 5.00 Lakh   -  from CRM Scheme  -   CRM Implements 

           80% subsidy is Rs 4.00 Lakh  

- Rs. 10.00 Lakh–From SMAM Scheme– CRM and Other implements     
       80%  subsidy is Rs. 8.00 Lakh 

(b)  FMB of Rs. 5.00 Lakh – To Cooperative , Cane Soicieties &  
                                        Panchayats 

     80% subsidy i.e. Rs. 4.00 Lakh from CRM   
     Scheme 

Progress of Implement Distribution (Till 2020-21 : 
- Individual Farmers       31501  
- Farm Machinery Banks to Societies and FPO's 

(a)  Rs. 5.00 – 15.00 Lakh      4750 
(b) Rs. 5.00 Lakh             900 

Action Plan for 2021-22 
Individual Farmers at 50% subsidy  
        CRM Scheme        7160 
Farm Machinery Banks at 80% subsidy- 

(a) Rs. 5.00 to 15.00 lakh to FPO's, Farmer Societies    800 
(Rs. 5.00 Lakh from CRM Scheme 
Rs. 10.00 Lakh from SMAM Scheme) 

(b) Rs. 5.00 Lakh from CRM Scheme  
(Cooperative Societies, Cane Societies & Panchayats)   900 
Time Line 

- Empanalment of Manufacturers - By 15 April, 2021  
- Selection of Beneficiaries  - By 30 June, 2021  
- Distribution of Implements  - By 30 September, 2021 
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3- Innovative Activities 
 
1-Flodding of field after harvesting and chopping of stubble in the field as 

adopted successfully in Pilibhit distritct in the year 2020-21  

2-Digging of compost pit and putting the stubble in these pits and leaving for 

decomposition through spray of waste decomposer as adopted in many 

districts 

3-Farmers would be encouraged to bring Parali to cow shelters and take cow 

dung from their as successfully done in Unnao district.  

4-Use of waste decomposer :- In the year 2020-21 farmers were distributed 

waste decomposers free of cost. Culture was prepared from 100 ML waste 

decomposer solution by mixing Besan/Jaggery in it. This culture was spread 

on the stubble and stubble decomposed in 25 to 28 days. One bottle of 100 

ml is sufficient for one acre field. 

 In the year 2020-21 - 2.62 Lakh bottles  brought from National Centre of 

Organic Farming approved firm and 4000 capsules from IARI, Pusa, New 

Delhi and  were distributed to the farmers free of cost. 

In the year 2021-22 - Ten Lakh bottles are planned to be made available to 

the farmers by the end of August 2021. 

 

4- Supplying Stubble to Cow Shelters : 

 Uttar Pradesh has 5226 Cow shelters in the state in which 5,63,856 Cows 

are housed. These require regular supply of fodder for feeding. 

 25% of stubble can be mixed with their fodder for feeding. These shelters 

need stubble to be spread on the floors also to save cow from severe winters. 

This is an innovative activity started by UP Government in which stubble from 

field to cow shelters was supplied. Labour cost for collection was met by 

MNREGA and transportation was done by Animal Husbandary Department. 

Progress : 

Year Stubble Supplied 

2020-21 43,901 MT 

2021-22 (Proposed) 50,000 MT 
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